

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

-----X  
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
IN THE MATTER OF  
THE TOWN OF OYSTER BAY  
-----X

54 Audrey Avenue  
Oyster Bay, New York

March 31, 2020  
10:16 a.m.

B E F O R E:  
JOSEPH SALADINO, Town Supervisor  
RICHARD LAMARCA, Town Clerk  
MATTHEW ROZEA, Town Attorney

Eileen Monteagudo,  
Court Reporter

1 A P P E A R A N C E S:

2

3 TOWN OF OYSTER BAY ATTORNEY  
4 54 Audrey Avenue  
5 Oyster Bay, New York 11771  
6 BY: MATTHEW ROZEA, ESQ.

7 ALSO PRESENT (VIA TELEPHONE):

8 MICHELE M. JOHNSON, Councilwoman

9 LOUIS B. IMBROTO, Councilman

10 THOMAS P. HAND, Councilman

11 STEVE LABRIOLA, Councilman

12 LAURA L. MAIER, Councilwoman

13 VICKI WALSH, Councilwoman

14 JEFFREY PRAVATO, Receiver of Taxes

15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

1  
2 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Ladies  
3 and gentlemen, welcome to the Town  
4 of Oyster Bay Town Board meeting of  
5 Tuesday, March 31st, 2020, being  
6 held up here in Oyster Bay Town Hall  
7 North.

8 Good morning. I'm Supervisor  
9 Joseph Saladino and this is the Town  
10 of Oyster Bay's first virtual ever  
11 Town Board meeting. Because we are  
12 living in unprecedented times, we  
13 will certainly get through them  
14 successfully together.

15 Ladies and gentlemen, everyone  
16 is going to be okay. Town  
17 Government will continue and today  
18 is but another example of that.  
19 Your safety is quite important to me  
20 and to our Town Board and that's why  
21 our administration continues to work  
22 in a productive and protective  
23 course of action, such as hosting  
24 this meeting virtually.

25 All our Town Board members are

1 here with us on the telephone. We  
2 are also joined by our Town Clerk,  
3 Rich LaMarca; one of our Town  
4 Attorneys, Matt Rozea; and our  
5 stenographer and we have  
6 commissioners on standby to answer  
7 any questions that may come up over  
8 the telephone as well.  
9

10 I'm going to ask everyone to  
11 please rise so we may begin this  
12 meeting with a prayer.

13 Lord God, Heavenly Father,  
14 please protect us. Bless the heroes  
15 that we see each and every day and  
16 that we know are out there fighting  
17 this war, our health care  
18 professionals. Bless the doctors,  
19 the nurses, the hospital workers,  
20 from someone cleaning rooms every  
21 day to that administrator connecting  
22 everyone on the phones so that  
23 communications and the process can  
24 continue.

25 Please grant each of us the

1 strength to proceed with our heads  
2 held high.

3  
4 Grant us patience and foresight  
5 and most of all, allow us to  
6 continue to embrace the love you  
7 have taught us; to love one another  
8 in ways that will help us get  
9 through. And Lord, please keep each  
10 and every one of us safe. Safe from  
11 the harm of this disease and the  
12 other ills of society and allow us  
13 to lead. Give us the strength, the  
14 tools, the desires of fortitude to  
15 lead the community through these  
16 difficult times, to bring us to a  
17 time of peace and happiness and good  
18 health so we may put this behind us.  
19 But we may learn from this; learn  
20 how to better protect one another,  
21 how to love one another.

22 Thank you God for giving us  
23 this leadership, giving us this  
24 opportunity and thank you God for  
25 protecting the people of the Town of

Oyster Bay. And let us all say  
amen.

While still standing, I ask my  
dear friend, Rich LaMarca, to please  
lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance  
to our flag and to our nation, the  
United States of America.

(Whereupon, the Pledge of  
Allegiance was recited.)

I would like to ask you all for  
a moment to please stay standing at  
your home, in your seat, as we  
acknowledge the tragic passing of a  
beloved member of Town of Oyster Bay  
Public Safety. Officer Anthony  
Cardillo tragically lost his life  
the other morning at the age of 21  
due to a car accident while on duty  
this past Friday. Anthony's  
dedication to the Town facilities,  
to our residents, to our township in  
keeping everyone safe deserves the  
highest recognition. This is  
incredibly heartbreaking for our

Town of Oyster Bay family.

Anthony Cardillo was a dedicated public servant. He served as a volunteer putting his life at risk each and every day as a member of the Massapequa Fire Department. He had earned his Eagle Scout award. He was a member of the Nassau County Police Explorers. He acted each and everyday, not for himself, but for his community, for his town and for his loved ones, his dear mother, his sister and his other family members. And through the thoughts and prayers of my Town of Oyster Bay Town Board colleagues, all of our elected officials, all of our employees, our friends, our fellow public safety officers who we regard in the highest respect, we all come together at this time to recognize and remember Officer Anthony Cardillo.

We also want to recognize

1  
2 another good man who lost his life  
3 this week from health struggles that  
4 he had for so many years and that's  
5 John Fanning, a member of the Zoning  
6 Board of Appeals. He was active in  
7 government, active in community.  
8 John Fanning, an amazing man. We  
9 love you, John. We will miss you.  
10 And you to your family, we extend  
11 our deepest condolences. Rest in  
12 peace.

13 We also pray for the men and  
14 women of the United States Armed  
15 Forces serving here in the homeland  
16 and in recognition of the men and  
17 women of law enforcement, our first  
18 responders, our ambulance people,  
19 all of our medical teams, all in  
20 health care.

21 And finally, we ask you to pray  
22 silently and continue to pray for  
23 all those stricken by COVID-19, and  
24 of course, all of the brave health  
25 care workers and those associated



1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

with our hospitals and health care  
facilities. People working well,  
people working under difficult  
conditions, you are all heroes.  
Thank you.

(Time noted: 10:21 a.m.)

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

STATE OF NEW YORK            )  
  :  SS.:  
COUNTY OF SUFFOLK            )

I, EILEEN MONTEAGUDO, a Notary  
Public for and within the State of New York,  
do hereby certify:

That the witness whose examination  
is hereinbefore set forth was duly sworn and  
that such examination is a true record of  
the testimony given by that witness.

I further certify that I am not  
related to any of the parties to this action  
by blood or by marriage and that I am in no  
way interested in the outcome of this  
matter.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto  
set my hand this 31st day of March, 2020.

*Eileen Monteagudo*

-----  
EILEEN MONTEAGUDO

<b>1</b>	<b>B</b>	<b>deepest</b> [1] - 8:11 <b>Department</b> [1] - 7:7 <b>deserves</b> [1] - 6:23 <b>desires</b> [1] - 5:14 <b>difficult</b> [2] - 5:16, 9:4 <b>disease</b> [1] - 5:11 <b>doctors</b> [1] - 4:18 <b>due</b> [1] - 6:19 <b>duly</b> [1] - 10:10 <b>duty</b> [1] - 6:19	<b>grant</b> [2] - 4:25, 5:4	<b>LAMARCA</b> [1] - 1:13 <b>LaMarca</b> [2] - 4:4, 6:5 <b>LAURA</b> [1] - 2:11 <b>law</b> [1] - 8:17 <b>lead</b> [3] - 5:13, 5:15, 6:6 <b>leadership</b> [1] - 5:23 <b>learn</b> [2] - 5:19 <b>life</b> [3] - 6:17, 7:5, 8:2 <b>living</b> [1] - 3:12 <b>Lord</b> [1] - 5:9 <b>lord</b> [1] - 4:13 <b>lost</b> [2] - 6:17, 8:2 <b>LOUIS</b> [1] - 2:8 <b>love</b> [4] - 5:6, 5:7, 5:21, 8:9 <b>loved</b> [1] - 7:13	
<b>2</b>	<b>BAY</b> [2] - 1:4, 2:3 <b>Bay</b> [8] - 1:6, 2:4, 3:4, 3:6, 6:2, 6:15, 7:2, 7:16 <b>Bay's</b> [1] - 3:10 <b>begin</b> [1] - 4:11 <b>behind</b> [1] - 5:18 <b>beloved</b> [1] - 6:15 <b>better</b> [1] - 5:20 <b>bless</b> [2] - 4:14, 4:18 <b>blood</b> [1] - 10:15 <b>Board</b> [6] - 3:4, 3:11, 3:20, 3:25, 7:16, 8:6 <b>brave</b> [1] - 8:24 <b>bring</b> [1] - 5:16 <b>BY</b> [1] - 2:4	<b>E</b>	<b>H</b>	<b>M</b>	
<b>3</b>	<b>C</b>	<b>Eagle</b> [1] - 7:8 <b>earned</b> [1] - 7:8 <b>EILEEN</b> [2] - 10:6, 10:22 <b>Eileen</b> [1] - 1:18 <b>elected</b> [1] - 7:17 <b>embrace</b> [1] - 5:6 <b>employees</b> [1] - 7:18 <b>enforcement</b> [1] - 8:17 <b>ESQ</b> [1] - 2:4 <b>everyday</b> [1] - 7:11 <b>examination</b> [2] - 10:9, 10:11 <b>example</b> [1] - 3:18 <b>Explorers</b> [1] - 7:10 <b>extend</b> [1] - 8:10	<b>Hall</b> [1] - 3:6 <b>HAND</b> [1] - 2:9 <b>hand</b> [1] - 10:19 <b>happiness</b> [1] - 5:17 <b>harm</b> [1] - 5:11 <b>heads</b> [1] - 5:2 <b>health</b> [6] - 4:17, 5:18, 8:3, 8:20, 8:24, 9:2 <b>HEARING</b> [1] - 1:2 <b>heartbreaking</b> [1] - 6:25 <b>Heavenly</b> [1] - 4:13 <b>held</b> [2] - 3:6, 5:3 <b>help</b> [1] - 5:8 <b>hereby</b> [1] - 10:8 <b>hereinbefore</b> [1] - 10:10 <b>hereunto</b> [1] - 10:18 <b>heroes</b> [2] - 4:14, 9:5 <b>high</b> [1] - 5:3 <b>highest</b> [2] - 6:24, 7:21 <b>himself</b> [1] - 7:11 <b>home</b> [1] - 6:13 <b>homeland</b> [1] - 8:15 <b>hospital</b> [1] - 4:19 <b>hospitals</b> [1] - 9:2 <b>hosting</b> [1] - 3:23	<b>MAIER</b> [1] - 2:11 <b>man</b> [2] - 8:2, 8:8 <b>March</b> [3] - 1:8, 3:5, 10:19 <b>marriage</b> [1] - 10:15 <b>Massapequa</b> [1] - 7:7 <b>Matt</b> [1] - 4:5 <b>matter</b> [1] - 10:17 <b>MATTER</b> [1] - 1:3 <b>MATTHEW</b> [2] - 1:14, 2:4 <b>medical</b> [1] - 8:19 <b>meeting</b> [4] - 3:4, 3:11, 3:24, 4:12 <b>member</b> [4] - 6:15, 7:6, 7:9, 8:5 <b>members</b> [2] - 3:25, 7:14 <b>men</b> [2] - 8:13, 8:16 <b>MICHELE</b> [1] - 2:7 <b>miss</b> [1] - 8:9 <b>moment</b> [1] - 6:12 <b>MONTEAGUDO</b> [2] - 10:6, 10:22 <b>Monteagudo</b> [1] - 1:18 <b>morning</b> [2] - 3:8, 6:18 <b>most</b> [1] - 5:5 <b>mother</b> [1] - 7:13	
<b>5</b>	<b>D</b>	<b>F</b>	<b>I</b>	<b>N</b>	
<b>54</b> [2] - 1:6, 2:3	<b>car</b> [1] - 6:19 <b>Cardillo</b> [3] - 6:17, 7:3, 7:24 <b>care</b> [4] - 4:17, 8:20, 8:25, 9:2 <b>certainly</b> [1] - 3:13 <b>certify</b> [2] - 10:8, 10:13 <b>cleaning</b> [1] - 4:20 <b>Clerk</b> [2] - 1:13, 4:3 <b>colleagues</b> [1] - 7:17 <b>commissioners</b> [1] - 4:7 <b>communications</b> [1] - 4:23 <b>community</b> [3] - 5:15, 7:12, 8:7 <b>conditions</b> [1] - 9:5 <b>condolences</b> [1] - 8:11 <b>connecting</b> [1] - 4:21 <b>continue</b> [4] - 3:17, 4:24, 5:6, 8:22 <b>continues</b> [1] - 3:21 <b>Councilman</b> [3] - 2:8, 2:9, 2:10 <b>Councilwoman</b> [3] - 2:7, 2:11, 2:12 <b>County</b> [1] - 7:9 <b>COUNTY</b> [1] - 10:4 <b>course</b> [2] - 3:23, 8:24 <b>Court</b> [1] - 1:18 <b>COVID-19</b> [1] - 8:23	<b>facilities</b> [2] - 6:21, 9:3 <b>family</b> [3] - 7:2, 7:14, 8:10 <b>Fanning</b> [2] - 8:5, 8:8 <b>Father</b> [1] - 4:13 <b>fellow</b> [1] - 7:19 <b>fighting</b> [1] - 4:16 <b>finally</b> [1] - 8:21 <b>Fire</b> [1] - 7:7 <b>first</b> [2] - 3:10, 8:17 <b>flag</b> [1] - 6:7 <b>Forces</b> [1] - 8:15 <b>foresight</b> [1] - 5:4 <b>forth</b> [1] - 10:10 <b>fortitude</b> [1] - 5:14 <b>Friday</b> [1] - 6:20 <b>friend</b> [1] - 6:5 <b>friends</b> [1] - 7:19	<b>J</b>	<b>ills</b> [1] - 5:12 <b>IMBROTO</b> [1] - 2:8 <b>important</b> [1] - 3:19 <b>IN</b> [2] - 1:3, 10:18 <b>incredibly</b> [1] - 6:25 <b>interested</b> [1] - 10:16	<b>Nassau</b> [1] - 7:9 <b>nation</b> [1] - 6:7 <b>New</b> [3] - 1:6, 2:4, 10:7 <b>NEW</b> [1] - 10:3 <b>North</b> [1] - 3:7 <b>Notary</b> [1] - 10:6 <b>noted</b> [1] - 9:7 <b>NOTICE</b> [1] - 1:2 <b>nurses</b> [1] - 4:19
<b>A</b>		<b>G</b>	<b>K</b>		
<b>a.m</b> [2] - 1:8, 9:7 <b>accident</b> [1] - 6:19 <b>acknowledge</b> [1] - 6:14 <b>acted</b> [1] - 7:10 <b>action</b> [2] - 3:23, 10:14 <b>active</b> [2] - 8:6, 8:7 <b>administration</b> [1] - 3:21 <b>administrator</b> [1] - 4:21 <b>age</b> [1] - 6:18 <b>Allegiance</b> [2] - 6:6, 6:10 <b>allow</b> [2] - 5:5, 5:12 <b>ALSO</b> [1] - 2:6 <b>amazing</b> [1] - 8:8 <b>ambulance</b> [1] - 8:18 <b>amen</b> [1] - 6:3 <b>America</b> [1] - 6:8 <b>answer</b> [1] - 4:7 <b>Anthony</b> [3] - 6:16, 7:3, 7:23 <b>anthony's</b> [1] - 6:20 <b>Appeals</b> [1] - 8:6 <b>Armed</b> [1] - 8:14 <b>associated</b> [1] - 8:25 <b>Attorney</b> [1] - 1:14 <b>ATTORNEY</b> [1] - 2:3 <b>Attorneys</b> [1] - 4:5 <b>Audrey</b> [2] - 1:6, 2:3 <b>Avenue</b> [2] - 1:6, 2:3 <b>award</b> [1] - 7:8		<b>gentlemen</b> [2] - 3:3, 3:15 <b>given</b> [1] - 10:12 <b>God</b> [3] - 4:13, 5:22, 5:24 <b>government</b> [1] - 8:7 <b>Government</b> [1] - 3:17	<b>keep</b> [1] - 5:9 <b>keeping</b> [1] - 6:23		
		<b>L</b>			
			<b>LABRIOLA</b> [1] - 2:10 <b>ladies</b> [2] - 3:2, 3:15		

<b>O</b>	<p>8:16  <b>recognize</b> [2] - 7:22, 7:25  <b>record</b> [1] - 10:11  <b>regard</b> [1] - 7:20  <b>related</b> [1] - 10:14  <b>remember</b> [1] - 7:23  <b>Reporter</b> [1] - 1:18  <b>residents</b> [1] - 6:22  <b>respect</b> [1] - 7:21  <b>responders</b> [1] - 8:18  <b>rest</b> [1] - 8:11  <b>Rich</b> [2] - 4:4, 6:5  <b>RICHARD</b> [1] - 1:13  <b>rise</b> [1] - 4:11  <b>risk</b> [1] - 7:6  <b>rooms</b> [1] - 4:20  <b>ROZEA</b> [2] - 1:14, 2:4  <b>Rozea</b> [1] - 4:5</p>	<p><b>sworn</b> [1] - 10:10</p>	8:25
<p><b>OF</b> [6] - 1:2, 1:3, 1:4, 2:3, 10:3, 10:4  <b>Officer</b> [2] - 6:16, 7:23  <b>officials</b> [1] - 7:20  <b>officials</b> [1] - 7:18  <b>one</b> [5] - 4:4, 5:7, 5:10, 5:20, 5:21  <b>ones</b> [1] - 7:13  <b>opportunity</b> [1] - 5:24  <b>outcome</b> [1] - 10:16  <b>OYSTER</b> [2] - 1:4, 2:3  <b>oyster</b> [1] - 1:6  <b>Oyster</b> [8] - 2:4, 3:4, 3:6, 3:10, 6:2, 6:15, 7:2, 7:16</p>	<b>P</b>	<p><b>T</b></p> <p><b>taught</b> [1] - 5:7  <b>Taxes</b> [1] - 2:13  <b>teams</b> [1] - 8:19  <b>TELEPHONE</b> [1] - 2:6  <b>telephone</b> [2] - 4:2, 4:9  <b>testimony</b> [1] - 10:12  <b>THE</b> [2] - 1:3, 1:4  <b>THOMAS</b> [1] - 2:9  <b>thoughts</b> [1] - 7:15  <b>today</b> [1] - 3:17  <b>together</b> [2] - 3:14, 7:22  <b>tools</b> [1] - 5:14  <b>TOWN</b> [2] - 1:4, 2:3  <b>town</b> [2] - 3:16, 7:12  <b>Town</b> [18] - 1:12, 1:13, 1:14, 3:3, 3:4, 3:6, 3:9, 3:11, 3:20, 3:25, 4:3, 4:4, 5:25, 6:15, 6:21, 7:2, 7:16  <b>township</b> [1] - 6:22  <b>tragic</b> [1] - 6:14  <b>tragically</b> [1] - 6:17  <b>true</b> [1] - 10:11  <b>Tuesday</b> [1] - 3:5</p>	<b>Y</b>
<b>P</b>	<b>S</b>	<b>U</b>	<b>Z</b>
<p><b>parties</b> [1] - 10:14  <b>passing</b> [1] - 6:14  <b>past</b> [1] - 6:20  <b>patience</b> [1] - 5:4  <b>peace</b> [2] - 5:17, 8:12  <b>people</b> [4] - 5:25, 8:18, 9:3, 9:4  <b>phones</b> [1] - 4:22  <b>Pledge</b> [2] - 6:6, 6:9  <b>Police</b> [1] - 7:10  <b>PRAVATO</b> [1] - 2:13  <b>pray</b> [3] - 8:13, 8:21, 8:22  <b>prayer</b> [1] - 4:12  <b>prayers</b> [1] - 7:15  <b>PRESENT</b> [1] - 2:6  <b>proceed</b> [1] - 5:2  <b>process</b> [1] - 4:23  <b>productive</b> [1] - 3:22  <b>professionals</b> [1] - 4:18  <b>protect</b> [2] - 4:14, 5:20  <b>protecting</b> [1] - 5:25  <b>protective</b> [1] - 3:22  <b>Public</b> [2] - 6:16, 10:7  <b>PUBLIC</b> [1] - 1:2  <b>public</b> [2] - 7:4, 7:19  <b>put</b> [1] - 5:18  <b>putting</b> [1] - 7:5</p>	<p><b>safe</b> [3] - 5:10, 6:23  <b>safety</b> [2] - 3:19, 7:19  <b>Safety</b> [1] - 6:16  <b>SALADINO</b> [2] - 1:12, 3:2  <b>Saladino</b> [1] - 3:9  <b>Scout</b> [1] - 7:8  <b>seat</b> [1] - 6:13  <b>see</b> [1] - 4:15  <b>servant</b> [1] - 7:4  <b>served</b> [1] - 7:4  <b>serving</b> [1] - 8:15  <b>set</b> [2] - 10:10, 10:19  <b>silently</b> [1] - 8:22  <b>sister</b> [1] - 7:14  <b>society</b> [1] - 5:12  <b>someone</b> [1] - 4:20  <b>SS</b> [1] - 10:3  <b>standby</b> [1] - 4:7  <b>standing</b> [2] - 6:4, 6:12  <b>STATE</b> [1] - 10:3  <b>State</b> [1] - 10:7  <b>States</b> [2] - 6:8, 8:14  <b>stay</b> [1] - 6:12  <b>stenographer</b> [1] - 4:6  <b>STEVE</b> [1] - 2:10  <b>still</b> [1] - 6:4  <b>strength</b> [2] - 5:2, 5:13  <b>stricken</b> [1] - 8:23  <b>struggles</b> [1] - 8:3  <b>successfully</b> [1] - 3:14  <b>SUFFOLK</b> [1] - 10:4  <b>Supervisor</b> [2] - 1:12, 3:8  <b>SUPERVISOR</b> [1] - 3:2</p>	<p><b>under</b> [1] - 9:4  <b>United</b> [2] - 6:8, 8:14  <b>unprecedented</b> [1] - 3:12  <b>up</b> [2] - 3:6, 4:8</p>	<p><b>years</b> [1] - 8:4  <b>York</b> [3] - 1:6, 2:4, 10:7  <b>YORK</b> [1] - 10:3</p>
<b>Q</b>	<b>R</b>	<b>V</b>	<b>W</b>
<p><b>questions</b> [1] - 4:8  <b>quite</b> [1] - 3:19</p>	<p><b>Receiver</b> [1] - 2:13  <b>recited</b> [1] - 6:10  <b>recognition</b> [2] - 6:24,</p>	<p><b>VIA</b> [1] - 2:6  <b>VICKI</b> [1] - 2:12  <b>virtual</b> [1] - 3:10  <b>virtually</b> [1] - 3:24  <b>volunteer</b> [1] - 7:5</p>	<p><b>WALSH</b> [1] - 2:12  <b>war</b> [1] - 4:17  <b>ways</b> [1] - 5:8  <b>week</b> [1] - 8:3  <b>welcome</b> [1] - 3:3  <b>WHEREOF</b> [1] - 10:18  <b>witness</b> [2] - 10:9, 10:12  <b>WITNESS</b> [1] - 10:18  <b>women</b> [2] - 8:14, 8:17  <b>workers</b> [2] - 4:19,</p>

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

-----X

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
IN THE MATTER OF  
THE TOWN OF OYSTER BAY

-----X

54 Audrey Avenue  
Oyster Bay, New York

March 31, 2020  
10:16 a.m.

B E F O R E:

- JOSEPH SALADINO, Town Supervisor.
- RICHARD LAMARCA, Town Clerk.
- MATTHEW ROZEA, Town Attorney

Eileen Monteagudo,  
Court Reporter

1 A P P E A R A N C E S:

2

3 TOWN OF OYSTER BAY ATTORNEY  
4 54 Audrey Avenue  
5 Oyster Bay, New York 11771  
6 BY: MATTHEW ROZEA, ESQ.

7 ALSO PRESENT (VIA TELEPHONE):

8 MICHELE M. JOHNSON, Councilwoman

9 LOUIS B. IMBROTO, Councilman

10 THOMAS P. HAND, Councilman

11 STEVE LABRIOLA, Councilman

12 LAURA L. MAIER, Councilwoman

13 VICKI WALSH, Councilwoman

14 JEFFREY PRAVATO, Receiver of Taxes

15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

1  
2 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: As we  
3 begin, everyone watching sees  
4 unusual circumstances. You don't  
5 see your Town Board members here.  
6 About two weeks ago, I signed a  
7 declaration calling a State of  
8 Emergency in the Town of Oyster Bay  
9 that allows some of the rules to  
10 change. I want to make it clear  
11 that we have fully embedded these  
12 procedures with our attorneys.

13 I turn to you, Matt Rozea.

14 Matt, you are with the Town  
15 attorney's office.

16 MR. ROZEA: That is correct.

17 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Now, we  
18 have discussed this procedure. Are  
19 we doing everything according to the  
20 law -- according to the public  
21 assembly law and reaching all of the  
22 rules and regulations?

23 MR. ROZEA: Undoubtedly.

24 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Tell us  
25 why.

1  
2 MR. ROZEA: In ordinary times,  
3 the Town Board would be meeting in  
4 this room as a full Board with all  
5 members present. Recognizing,  
6 however, the fact that the COVID-19  
7 Virus is easily transmitted, easily  
8 communicated between individuals,  
9 the Governor, pursuant to the New  
10 York State Executive Law, modified  
11 the Open Meetings Law so as to  
12 permit towns and other public bodies  
13 to meet virtually in an effort to  
14 enhance social distancing measures  
15 and to prevent the spread, flatten  
16 the curve and otherwise prevent the  
17 disease from spreading.

18 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: This  
19 would be allowed in any  
20 extraordinary circumstances.

21 MR. ROZEA: That is exactly  
22 what the Governor had done. That is  
23 correct, yes.

24 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: So this  
25 will calm anyone who has concerns



1  
2 for our operation. We are adhering  
3 100 percent to all codes.

4 I would like at this time for  
5 our Town Clerk, Rich LaMarca, who is  
6 safely seated at a very safe  
7 distance away of more than six feet  
8 and who is handling his usual  
9 assignment to please begin our  
10 proceedings.

11 Rich, I do want to say we all  
12 owe you a tremendous thanks for your  
13 dedication. Just a couple of months  
14 on the job, you have shown  
15 leadership over and over again.  
16 Today is just one of many, many  
17 examples. We appreciate all of the  
18 work you are doing in your office to  
19 keep the function going, to keep  
20 those permits for happy things. I  
21 know you performed a wedding in a  
22 safe manner that adheres to all the  
23 laws and rules, but you are also  
24 dealing with some of the most  
25 difficult aspects of this crisis and

1                   you are doing a wonderful job. So  
2                   we thank you and we thank everyone  
3                   who has joined us virtually online  
4                   and, of course, the members of the  
5                   Town of Oyster Bay Town Board who  
6                   are actively participating and  
7                   voting in this meeting over the  
8                   telephone, which has been  
9                   microphoned (sic) so everyone can  
10                  hear it at home. We thank you very  
11                  much and we are glad that you are in  
12                  the safety of your homes.

14                  I want to thank everyone but I  
15                  would like to take this opportunity  
16                  to remind the public that anything  
17                  they need, they can find out all the  
18                  information by going to our website,  
19                  oysterbaytown.com, for tips,  
20                  closings, cancelations but also to  
21                  find out updated information on a  
22                  consistent basis.

23                  Town Clerk Rich LaMarca, would  
24                  you please call the Board? And I'm  
25                  going to ask the Board members to

1 identify themselves and to say  
2 "present" in a loud voice so  
3 everyone can hear.  
4

5 MR. LAMARCA: Supervisor  
6 Saladino.

7 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Present.

8 MR. LAMARCA: Councilwoman  
9 Johnson.

10 MS. JOHNSON: Present.

11 MR. LAMARCA: Councilman  
12 Imbroto.

13 MR. IMBROTO: Councilman  
14 Imbroto is present.

15 MR. LAMARCA: Councilman  
16 Labriola.

17 MR. LABRIOLA: Councilman  
18 Labriola is present.

19 MR. LAMARCA: Councilwoman  
20 Maier.

21 MS. MAIER: Councilwoman Maier,  
22 present.

23 MR. LAMARCA: And Councilwoman  
24 Walsh.

25 MS. WALSH: Councilwoman Walsh,

1  
2 present.

3 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Thank  
4 you. For clarity, I'm going to ask  
5 each time you speak to identify  
6 yourself so the public knows who is  
7 speaking.

8 At this time, I'm going to --  
9 There are no hearings today. We  
10 will resume hearings after we get  
11 through the crisis and when we can  
12 have a system that allows people to  
13 be in the room, and so forth, and  
14 there's a change to the social  
15 distancing. We are taking that  
16 week-by-week and day-by-day like  
17 everybody else.

18 Town Clerk, would you please  
19 call the regular action calender?

20 MR. LAMARCA: Yes, Supervisor.

21 May I have a motion, please, to  
22 suspend the rules and add Resolution  
23 Number 240-2020? On the motion...

24 MS. JOHNSON: So moved.

25 MR. IMBROTO: Second.

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

MR. LAMARCA: Motion made by.

MS. JOHNSON: Seconded by  
Councilman Imbroto. On the vote,  
Supervisor Saladino.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Before we  
begin, I want to give opportunity  
for any of the Board members who  
have questions on any of these  
resolutions. How many resolutions  
in total?

MR. LAMARCA: 240.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: I'm  
sorry?

MR. LAMARCA: This is just to  
add to the calender.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Just to  
add to the calender. I'm sorry.  
Thank you. I vote aye.

MR. LAMARCA: Councilwoman  
Johnson?

MS. JOHNSON: Councilwoman  
Johnson, aye.

MR. LAMARCA: Councilman  
Imbroto?

MR. IMBROTO: Councilman

Imbroto, aye.

MR. LAMARCA: Councilman Hand?

MR. HAND: Councilman Hand,

aye.

MR. LAMARCA: Councilman

Labriola?

MR. LABRIOLA: Councilman

Labriola, aye.

MR. LAMARCA: Councilwoman

Maier?

MS. MAIER: Councilwoman Maier,

aye.

MR. LAMARCA: Councilwoman

Walsh?

MS. WALSH: Councilwoman Walsh,

aye.

MR. LAMARCA: Motion to suspend

the rules and add Resolution Number

240-2020 passes with seven ayes and

zero nays.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Thank

you.

So at this time, I will ask for

1  
2 questions and comments from our  
3 Board as to any of the resolutions  
4 that we are currently entertaining  
5 for a vote.

6 MS. JOHNSON: Councilwoman  
7 Johnson speaking. I just want to  
8 add that I forwarded correspondence  
9 to both the Town Attorney and the  
10 Town Clerk's office that my office  
11 received with regard to Resolution  
12 240 and I request they be made part  
13 of the record since the residents  
14 were not able to be present.

15 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: May I  
16 have a motion?

17 MR. LAMARCA: So why don't we  
18 have a motion to adopt these  
19 resolutions and then we will have  
20 the questions for both afterwards.

21 SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  
22 Certainly.

23 MR. LAMARCA: Okay.

24 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: May I  
25 have a motion to adopt these

1  
2 resolutions?

3 MR. LAMARCA: May I have a  
4 motion to adopt these resolutions TF  
5 6-20 through 240-2020?

6 MS. JOHNSON: So moved.

7 MR. IMBROTO: Second.

8 MR. LAMARCA: Motion made by  
9 Councilwoman Johnson and seconded by  
10 Councilman Imbroto.

11 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Okay. At  
12 this time, I would like to ask for  
13 any questions or comments about  
14 these resolutions by our Board  
15 members.

16 Councilwoman, I believe you had  
17 a question or a comment.  
18 Councilwoman Michele Johnson.

19 MS. JOHNSON: I did. I will  
20 repeat myself.

21 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: I'm just  
22 going to ask you, please, to speak a  
23 little --

24 MS. JOHNSON: As per Motion  
25 240, I would like to be made for the



1 record, I forwarded e-mails from my  
2 office to both the Town Attorney and  
3 the Town Clerk's office. Thank you.  
4

5 MR. LAMARCA: So we have  
6 several correspondence on Resolution  
7 240 that I would like to read for  
8 the record.

9 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Please.  
10 Let's begin by speaking to  
11 Resolution 240. Resolution 240 is a  
12 resolution authorizing the  
13 Supervisor or designee to execute an  
14 agreement for professional dog  
15 training services for the period  
16 commencing April 1, 2020 through  
17 December 31, 2020. That is part of  
18 account DERA351044900000000.

19 Is there any comment or  
20 question as it relates to this  
21 resolution before we read the  
22 correspondence?

23 Being that nobody has responded  
24 they would like to comment, would  
25 you please read the correspondence

1  
2 for the record?

3 MR. LAMARCA: Yes. We have  
4 correspondence from four residents.  
5 It's the same letter so I will read  
6 it once. It's correspondence from  
7 Lisa Enden, Meryl Bader, Lou Bader  
8 and Connie Crowder. I'll read that  
9 correspondence.

10 "We are aware that a full-time  
11 trainer is scheduled to be hired on  
12 March 31st. We have been advised  
13 that this may be Gia Savocchi. We  
14 as Town constituents are now unable  
15 to address our concerns at the March  
16 31st meeting and Resolution Number  
17 240-2020 will be decided without our  
18 voices being heard.

19 As you may know, we have asked  
20 Deputy Supervisor Carmine to keep  
21 the moratorium on euthanasia in  
22 place until proper protocols are put  
23 in place at the shelter. He has  
24 refused to agree to this request due  
25 to the fact that the shelter is not

1  
2 even open to the public and the Town  
3 is not operating at full capacity.  
4 We would have expected the  
5 moratorium to be kept in place for  
6 behavior.

7           Considering the recent horrific  
8 situation that happened to one of  
9 our Town member's dog, we also  
10 expect thorough medical records of  
11 any dog euthanized for non-treatable  
12 terminal illness to be maintained  
13 and easily accessible to the public.  
14 Obviously, any decision to euthanize  
15 a dog for non-treatable terminal  
16 illness should not violate New York  
17 Agriculture and Markets Law Section  
18 117.4.

19           Similar to our neighboring  
20 shelter, any dog with a treatable  
21 illness should be cared for by the  
22 Town as their 1.3 million dollar  
23 budget can fund a medical treatment.  
24 Outreach to fosters is also  
25 appropriate.

1  
2 We have also asked that all  
3 dogs receive at least eight months  
4 to a year of consistent training  
5 before any adverse decision is made  
6 regarding any dogs. We know that  
7 you, Gia and the Town are aware of  
8 these reasonable requests. We look  
9 forward to seeing well documented  
10 training records on all dogs  
11 including Ruby, Mia, and the  
12 unidentified Cane Corso and all the  
13 other dogs who are presently in the  
14 care and come into the care of our  
15 Town shelter.

16 We have seen Gia's recent  
17 Facebook post about Mia and expect  
18 to see more positive social media  
19 outreach. I'm glad to see that in  
20 some aspects we are being heard. It  
21 only took one month of training to  
22 make Mia an adoptable dog. It is  
23 unfortunate how many dogs in the  
24 past were denied that opportunity.

25 We are also aware that Gia has

1 expressed that she may be unable to  
2 handle some of the other dogs. The  
3 Town is apprized that there are many  
4 experienced trainers in the  
5 community who have offered their  
6 time to help Gia handle the dogs  
7 that she cannot. We look forward to  
8 having Gia work with those who can  
9 help her become a more affective  
10 trainer, even with the most  
11 difficult dogs. Her former  
12 practices of quickly and prematurely  
13 recommending euthanasia to her  
14 private clients will not be  
15 tolerated by this community and we  
16 expect those practices to change  
17 drastically if she is hired as the  
18 full-time trainer.  
19

20 Furthermore, we expect that an  
21 independent committee be consulted  
22 before the decision to euthanize a  
23 dog for behavior is made.

24 Again, we are asking for the  
25 same protocols and practices

1  
2 esteemed in our neighboring  
3 shelters. This independent  
4 committee should be comprised of a  
5 group of volunteers and not  
6 connected to the Town, including  
7 trainers, behaviorists and reputable  
8 veterinarians. According to past  
9 practices of the current contracted  
10 vet, he should not be part of the  
11 decision-making process. This is  
12 important particularly in light of  
13 the events in the last two years and  
14 the lack of transparency prevalent  
15 in our shelter. This would allow  
16 you to establish trust and  
17 credibility with your community.

18 We look forward to the shelter  
19 implementing these positive and  
20 fundamental changes. This must stop  
21 ASAP."

22 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: So I  
23 would just like to address that  
24 first of all, that letter which is a  
25 form letter by the fourth people,

1 the accusation was made in the  
2 beginning of the letter that their  
3 voices are not being heard today but  
4 clearly, your voices are being  
5 heard. Everyone's voices are being  
6 heard.  
7

8 Your letter was read aloud.  
9 All the names of the people who sent  
10 letters in were read aloud and are  
11 part of the permanent record. We  
12 listen to this information at many,  
13 many meetings and everyone is in  
14 agreement that I have spoken with  
15 that we do need a professional of  
16 this type in this town. We have  
17 gone through an arduous process to  
18 find someone that fits the bill  
19 properly and that has the  
20 certificates, the trainings and the  
21 degrees to prove that they are  
22 qualified to do such job, so we do  
23 appreciate that. But again, your  
24 voices are being heard.

25 In terms of animals that are --

1 A veterinarian, a licensed -- a New  
2 York State licensed veterinarian  
3 tells us has been in an accident or  
4 was hit by a car or a truck and are  
5 suffering, animals with cancer --  
6 those are not the kinds of animals  
7 to put through training as was asked  
8 in that letter. These are animals  
9 that are suffering, animals in a car  
10 accident. But I'm going to defer  
11 now to Matt Rozea, our attorney  
12 present, to speak to the fact that  
13 their voices are being heard through  
14 this process over the internet. Now  
15 would you please comment?  
16

17 MR. ROZEA: Absolutely.

18 MR. IMBROTO: Supervisor,  
19 before Matt speaks, this is  
20 Councilman Imbroto. Could somebody  
21 please discuss the qualifications of  
22 Ms. Savocchi and also, the current  
23 status on the moratorium on  
24 euthanasia?

25 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: So we



1  
2 have been avoiding euthanasia or  
3 life-ending services for our animals  
4 while we were getting someone in;  
5 having said that, those services  
6 take place at the professional  
7 veterinarian's office.

8 If an animal has been hit by a  
9 car or has an incurable disease and  
10 is suffering, it is our  
11 responsibility to handle this humane  
12 service to take an animal out of its  
13 misery. I will point out I have had  
14 meetings with numerous people from  
15 the community who have expressed  
16 strong interest in this. They have  
17 all agreed that an animal who is  
18 suffering, has been, as I said in a  
19 car accident, hit by a truck, a car,  
20 is suffering terribly from cancer or  
21 another disease, a humane approach  
22 must be taken with the guidance of a  
23 New York State licensed doctor or  
24 veterinarian that the Town has hired  
25 and is very reputable.

1  
2 I don't have Gia's resume here  
3 but we will be happy to put that  
4 information online for all to see,  
5 Councilman Imbroto.

6 MR. IMBROTO: Thank you,  
7 Supervisor.

8 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Of  
9 course. Does anyone else have any  
10 questions on any of the resolutions?  
11 We are happy to talk about any  
12 resolution at this time before we  
13 vote. Council members, anyone else?

14 MR. LAMARCA: So we do have  
15 correspondence of some other  
16 resolutions.

17 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Yes.  
18 Please let the record reflect that  
19 no council member has indicated by  
20 voice over this phone that they have  
21 any other questions or comments on  
22 these resolutions.

23 The Town Clerk will now inform  
24 us of other correspondence as it  
25 relates to any of the resolutions on

1  
2 today's calender.

3 MR. LAMARCA: Supervisor, we  
4 have correspondence on Resolution  
5 216, which is a resolution  
6 authorizing the property cleanup  
7 assessment of 90 Cold Spring Road in  
8 Syosset performed on December 5th,  
9 2019.

10 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Who is  
11 that from?

12 MR. LAMARCA: This is Kevin  
13 McKenna at 3 Edna Drive in Syosset.

14 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: And what  
15 does this resident say?

16 MR. LAMARCA: He says that he  
17 is "happy to see the cleanup of the  
18 wrecked home at 90 Cold Spring Road  
19 in Syosset. This home is abandoned  
20 according to the neighbors. It is  
21 also unhabitable. There is a  
22 wrecked car in the driveway that I  
23 was told is property of the Syosset  
24 Fire Department. It is ruining the  
25 character of the area. Can the Town

1 consider this a zombie home for  
2 removal."

3  
4 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: So this  
5 calender resolution, Number 216, is  
6 a resolution authorizing the Town to  
7 do a property cleanup of 90 Cold  
8 Spring Road in Syosset, New York.

9 That was performed. Actually,  
10 the cleanup was last performed on  
11 December 5th, 2019, and referred to  
12 the Nassau County for placement on  
13 the Nassau County Tax Assessment  
14 Rolls. So the Town spent a total of  
15 \$893.27 on that cleanup.

16 Now, in order to reimburse the  
17 taxpayers of the Town of Oyster Bay,  
18 as is the case with all of our  
19 cleanups, we charge the landowner.  
20 If we can't find that person, that  
21 money is assessed to the Nassau  
22 County and at the very least when  
23 the home is sold, the Town's  
24 taxpayers will be reimbursed.

25 What other correspondence do

1  
2 you have?

3 MR. LAMARCA: We have  
4 correspondence on Resolution  
5 220-2020, which is a resolution  
6 pertaining to the cost for the  
7 emergency medical care of animals  
8 incurred to emergency surgeries  
9 performed.

10 The first of two correspondence  
11 e-mails is from Kevin McKenna.

12 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Would you  
13 just point that microphone a little  
14 closer to you, please? Thank you.

15 MR. LAMARCA: Kevin states:

16 "When I reviewed this billing,  
17 I wondered if the euthanasia  
18 agreement is being disguised by  
19 something else. If not, this is  
20 excessive billing. I ask that the  
21 Town Board postpone voting today and  
22 have the Inspector General review  
23 details to justify this excessive  
24 billing in the opinion of other vet  
25 professionals."

1  
2 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: To  
3 resolution number -- Thank you. Is  
4 there more?

5 MR. LAMARCA: There is a little  
6 bit more.

7 "If you don't have the desire  
8 to postpone, please ask the  
9 Inspector General to go on the  
10 record that he has reviewed this and  
11 approves, after review and proof,  
12 these three traumas occurred and has  
13 determined it's not excessive."

14 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: So  
15 Resolution 220 is for the emergency  
16 medical care of the animals in our  
17 care at the animal shelter. This  
18 represents surgery care and other  
19 care needed on an animal to continue  
20 to do what we have been saying all  
21 along and that is, to care for  
22 animals.

23 Every expenditure is approved  
24 in the budget in the beginning of  
25 the year or the year before when we

1  
2 approve our budget, which is done in  
3 October, and then we go out and ask  
4 for Town Board approval by vote for  
5 that expenditure when we spend the  
6 money. So this is part of our  
7 budget in terms of paying for the  
8 surgery of animals that are in our  
9 care that need that humane  
10 treatment. That's what that is  
11 about.

12 I am happy to refer this to our  
13 Inspector General, if the Inspector  
14 General has not yet seen this  
15 contract with his eyes, to give  
16 another layer of protection to our  
17 taxpayers.

18 MR. LAMARCA: There is one more  
19 e-mail.

20 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: This is  
21 the last e-mail for the list.

22 MR. LAMARCA: This is also on  
23 Resolution 220 from Arthur Adelman  
24 from Sea Cliff. Arthur Adelman  
25 states:

1 "In light of current issues  
2 concerning group assembly, I will  
3 not be in attendance at tomorrow's  
4 Town of Oyster Bay board meeting.  
5 There are numerous issues I would  
6 like to address except for what I  
7 note below.  
8

9 I have no specific objections  
10 and will accept your votes on the  
11 calender are in the best interest;  
12 however, I feel Resolution 220-2020  
13 deserves a bit more scrutiny. I  
14 would like to see you table it.  
15 Please do not grant payment as per  
16 the documents presented. From what  
17 I read in the attached backup  
18 documentation, Dr. Blauvelt is  
19 seeking to justify and collect  
20 totalling over \$57,000 for two  
21 trauma surgeries initiated on August  
22 16th, 2019. Both cases detail  
23 trauma which occurred on the same  
24 date and required 24-hour care for  
25 11 and 12 days respectively at a



1  
2 cost of \$105 per hour; i.e., 23 days  
3 times 24 hours, times \$105 per hour  
4 equals \$57,960. I feel this is  
5 something the Inspector General must  
6 review and frankly, I would like to  
7 assist in any audit of the medical  
8 team's performance, actions and  
9 charges. I wish you all continued  
10 good health."

11 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Thank  
12 you, Arthur. Arthur Adelman is  
13 someone who is about -- He comes to  
14 approximately every board meeting.  
15 We are always happy to have his  
16 input.

17 Arthur, these surgeries and  
18 this medical care has taken place  
19 already. It was of an emergency  
20 nature, the surgeries required. We  
21 will continue to care for our  
22 animals and quite frankly, the fact  
23 that this is being highlighted today  
24 by residents really speaks to the  
25 team that we have in the Town caring

1  
2 for the animals and the actions that  
3 we take. They were emergency  
4 surgeries. We have documentation of  
5 all that took place and if it has  
6 not already been done, please rest  
7 assured that our Inspector General  
8 will look over all of this  
9 documentation.

10 I'll ask the Town Attorney's  
11 office to inspect this as well in  
12 addition to those who will receive  
13 the department, and we can report  
14 back all of this information at a  
15 later board meeting, but the  
16 surgeries were needed on an  
17 emergency basis. We can't wait. We  
18 can't ask dogs to wait for the  
19 surgery. Some of them could bleed  
20 to death. Some of them, their  
21 situations would continue on.

22 In light of people who have  
23 been asking us to show the level of  
24 care, concern and, quite frankly,  
25 love for these living creatures in

1  
2 our care, this once again proves our  
3 resolve but I understand. All the  
4 Town Board members understand the  
5 concerns of the public and we can  
6 assure you that all of this  
7 documentation will be vetted by our  
8 Inspector General to give another  
9 level of assurance to the public as  
10 to the cost of the surgeries and all  
11 of the care that was performed by  
12 the veterinarians and their staff.

13 MR. IMBROTO: Supervisor...

14 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Yes.

15 MR. IMBROTO: This is  
16 Councilman Imbroto again. I also  
17 wanted to respond to Mr. McKenna's  
18 correspondence about 90 Cold Spring  
19 Road. This property is actually in  
20 our Zombie Home Program right now.  
21 It has been referred. It's in the  
22 process of the legal proceedings  
23 that are required for demolition but  
24 with the closure of the courts right  
25 now, all of that has sort of been

1 limboed (sic). You can't get an  
2 application before the Supreme Court  
3 right now because the courts have  
4 been closed and will be closed for  
5 the foreseeable future but that is  
6 in the process and we do intend to  
7 eventually take that on as a zombie  
8 home.  
9

10 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: To date,  
11 Councilman Imbroto, to date, you are  
12 one of the co-chairs of our Quality  
13 of Life Task Force. Do you know how  
14 many zombie homes we have taken down  
15 to date?

16 MR. IMBROTO: We have taken  
17 down about a dozen to date.

18 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Yes,  
19 that's the number I had too.  
20 Approximately 12 homes and we will  
21 continue. You and I with the team,  
22 with the assistance of the Town  
23 Board have worked arduously with  
24 tremendous dedication to change the  
25 Town code, to step up enforcement,

1  
2 to get these cases into the courts  
3 and to get the permission -- the  
4 judicial permission to knock down  
5 these homes.

6 We have all been at these  
7 homes. Lou, you and I and the  
8 council members, we have been there.  
9 We have watched our teams -- our  
10 dedicated teams from the Highway  
11 Department, from the Legal  
12 Department doing all their work to  
13 enable us. It's amazing. You get  
14 there at 9:00 in the morning and by  
15 2:00 or 4:00 p.m. the very same  
16 afternoon, the entire piece of  
17 property is cleaned, all the debris  
18 is taken off the site, it's all  
19 leveled. If there was a basement,  
20 it's been filled in, gas  
21 disconnected, electric, all  
22 utilities disconnected. I'm very  
23 impressed with the way they do that  
24 and, quite frankly, other  
25 supervisors, other towns are calling

1 Oyster Bay now to ask us what have  
2 you done to change the code, what  
3 have you done to change the process?  
4 You have so much success with the  
5 demolition and the carting away, the  
6 cleanups at these zombie locations.  
7 We are going to continue to do that.  
8 So Lou, thank you for your help and  
9 thank you to all the Board members.  
10

11 MR. IMBROTO: Yeah, and I want  
12 to thank everybody for their support  
13 and commend the great work that our  
14 Town staff has been doing with these  
15 properties. Also, the great work  
16 our Town staff has been doing in  
17 responding to the COVID-19 crisis.

18 Our Sanitation Department is  
19 still out there working like crazy  
20 and providing important services and  
21 all of our Town staff is still  
22 working and providing all of the  
23 essential roles that they are  
24 engaged in so I just want to extend  
25 a thank you to everybody.

1  
2 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: It's so  
3 important, Councilman Lou Imbroto.  
4 It's so important to thank our staff  
5 and to let the public know what's  
6 going on. We talked about the  
7 Highway Departments with their heavy  
8 equipment operators and their work  
9 in terms of the cleanups. We also  
10 have to thank the Building  
11 Department, the Department of  
12 Planning and Development and its  
13 commissioner, Leslie Maccarone.  
14 Another shout out to you,  
15 Commissioner Maccarone and Deputy  
16 Commissioner Tim Zike for all of  
17 your work in leading that  
18 department. We are very blessed.  
19 We have made so many changes in our  
20 departments and the morale, the work  
21 ethic, the output, the amount of  
22 hurdles that our teams are dealing  
23 with and are getting through.

24 Public safety is one who has  
25 been doing an enormous job. We

1 opened the meeting speaking about  
2 the loss of Officer Cardillo but the  
3 entire department are our heroes.  
4 We appreciate each and every one of  
5 you and under the leadership of  
6 Commissioner McCaffrey, who is doing  
7 a phenomenal job, and we are on the  
8 phone at least twice a day, if not,  
9 more, general services with the  
10 teams there and their cleaning  
11 functions and all they are doing to  
12 keep Town Government running.

14 After this Town Board meeting  
15 concludes, I'll be doing a full  
16 overview of what's going on in the  
17 Town; what's open, what's closed,  
18 what we are doing and the help we  
19 are going to request from the  
20 public. So thank you, Councilman  
21 Imbroto. Thank you.

22 Is there anyone else that would  
23 like to comment on any of the  
24 correspondence or any of the  
25 resolutions?



MS. JOHNSON: Councilwoman

Johnson again. I would like to also echo Councilman Imbroto's sentiments and deepest gratitude towards all of our employees who are out there doing everything everyday, but I would also like to offer and extend condolences to Anthony's mother, Michele Luliucci, who has worked in our Town Clerk's office for many years. My condolences to our Public Safety staff who are suffering during this time.

I would like to caution residents and ask them to be nice to our public safety officers when they are trying to stop people congregating in parks. There have been instances where they have been quite nasty to them when they are not practicing social distancing the way we need to be. So I would ask that everyone just take a step back and be nice to each other. Please

1                   Proceedings-Town of Oyster Bay                   38  
2                   treat our workers with respect and  
3                   kindness because they are really  
4                   doing everything for us.

5                   SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Thank  
6                   you, Councilwoman Johnson for that  
7                   very important point. I will be  
8                   covering that in my remarks after  
9                   this Town Board meeting is concluded  
10                  but all of our Board members, all of  
11                  our elected officials have been out  
12                  in their cars keeping a close eye on  
13                  what's been going on as we keep our  
14                  parks open under safe regulations  
15                  that the State has deemed to be  
16                  important, which we are following.

17                  Everyone -- every councilwoman,  
18                  every councilman, our receiver of  
19                  taxes, Jeff Pravato who I know is on  
20                  the phone right now, and also  
21                  joining with us doing an amazing  
22                  job, our Town Clerk we spoke to will  
23                  be talking about the new ways in  
24                  which we will be collecting property  
25                  taxes in just a moment. I want to

1  
2 thank Jeff Pravato and his team for  
3 all they are doing in that resolve  
4 to safely protect the public,  
5 protect our employees and yet, still  
6 keep government up and functioning  
7 with the resources we need. So a  
8 thank you, Jeff Pravato, a big shout  
9 out to you and your team.

10 MR. PRAVATO: Thank you,  
11 Supervisor.

12 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Any other  
13 comments, questions?

14 Please let the record reflect  
15 that no one has voiced their desire  
16 to comment anymore at this time so  
17 therefore, we will ask for a vote  
18 for our regular resolution calender  
19 for March 31st, 2020. Town Clerk  
20 Rich LaMarca, will you please take  
21 that vote?

22 MR. LAMARCA: Yes. The motion  
23 to adopt Resolution TF620 through  
24 240-2020 was made by Councilwoman  
25 Johnson, seconded by Councilman

1 Imbroto. On the vote, Supervisor  
2 Saladino.  
3

4 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: These are  
5 challenging times. I am very  
6 blessed to work with teams who have  
7 prepared this calender with elected  
8 officials who I have mentioned who  
9 are working with us day in and day  
10 out with diligence and dedicated  
11 members of the Town team who are  
12 doing a phenomenal job. It is with  
13 utmost respect for everyone working  
14 in the Town of Oyster Bay and it is  
15 with utmost and heartfelt  
16 embracement of our public that I  
17 wholeheartedly vote aye on all.

18 MR. LAMARCA: Councilwoman  
19 Johnson?

20 MS. JOHNSON: I vote aye on  
21 all. With regard to Resolution 240,  
22 I also want to thank Laurie Scarpa  
23 and Tom Lacarta and all the workers  
24 at the animal shelter. They really  
25 care for the animals and have been

1                    doing a wonderful job. I on all.  
2  
3                    Thank you.

4                    MR. LAMARCA: Councilman  
5                    Imbroto?

6                    MR. IMBROTO: It is a very  
7                    strange time and I want to thank  
8                    everybody for helping to put  
9                    together this virtual Town Board  
10                   Meeting. I know that there have  
11                   been many members of the public  
12                   tuning in online. It's actually an  
13                   unusually high number of people  
14                   watching from home and participating  
15                   in discussion through Facebook. I  
16                   really want to thank everybody for  
17                   that and I will vote aye on all the  
18                   resolutions.

19                   MR. LAMARCA: Councilman Hand.

20                   MR. HAND: Councilman Hand, aye  
21                   on all and I wish everybody to stay  
22                   safe.

23                   MR. LAMARCA: Councilman  
24                   Labriola?

25                   MR. LABRIOLA: Councilman

1 Labriola votes aye on all.

2  
3 MR. LAMARCA: Councilwoman  
4 Maier?

5 MS. MAIER: Aye on all.

6 MR. LAMARCA: Councilwoman  
7 Walsh?

8 MS. WALSH: Councilwoman Walsh,  
9 aye on all.

10 MR. LAMARCA: Motion to adopt  
11 Resolution Numbers TF 620 through  
12 240-2020 passes with seven ayes and  
13 zero nays. The calender is  
14 complete, Supervisor.

15 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Thank  
16 you.

17 Now I'll ask our Board for a  
18 motion to conclude this meeting.

19 MS. JOHNSON: This is  
20 Councilwoman Johnson and it's a  
21 motion to close the meeting.

22 MR. IMBROTO: This is  
23 Councilman Imbroto and I second that  
24 motion.

25 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: All in

1 favor, please signify by saying  
2  
3 "aye."

4 MR. IMBROTO: Aye.

5 MS. JOHNSON: Aye.

6 MR. HAND: Aye.

7 MS. MAIER: Aye.

8 MS. WALSH: Aye.

9 MR. LABRIOLA: Aye.

10 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: All  
11 opposed, please signify by saying  
12 "nay."

13 The ayes have it unanimously.

14 I would like to thank all of  
15 our Board members, all of our  
16 elected officials including our Town  
17 Clerk, Rich LaMarca; Receiver of  
18 Taxes, Jeff Pravato; all the  
19 councilwomen and councilmen and all  
20 the teams who have put this together  
21 and I would like to take this  
22 opportunity to talk about the status  
23 of Town functions at this time.

24 Thank you, Board members. You  
25 are free to leave the conference

1  
2 call at any time you would like and  
3 we greatly appreciate all of your  
4 leadership in helping us through  
5 this very difficult time.

6 (Whereupon, Board members were  
7 excused.)

8 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: So folks,  
9 here we are at the end of March of  
10 2020. We knew there would be lots  
11 of new and exciting things happening  
12 with the new year as we rang in back  
13 in January but quite frankly, nobody  
14 envisioned anything like this. So  
15 what do you do when you're facing  
16 this kind of a crisis, this kind of  
17 a pandemic? One is to stay calm.  
18 One is to remember that there are  
19 hard-working people out there, that  
20 there are so many people out there  
21 working to protect us and we have to  
22 do things that help the process and  
23 that speaks to part of our role as  
24 parents and family members and we  
25 have to speak to our loved ones.



1  
2 We are going to keep our parks  
3 open. Folks have asked me why keep  
4 the parks opened? The Governor has  
5 set the example of social  
6 distancing, very, very important.  
7 We have to stay at least six feet  
8 away from one another. But we all  
9 know to avoid going stir-crazy in  
10 the house day after day and probably  
11 for another few weeks, we need the  
12 recreation, which helps our physical  
13 health and quite frankly, it helps  
14 our mental health to get out, go for  
15 a walk, take the dog for a walk,  
16 enjoy long conversations with your  
17 spouse or your loved one and your  
18 children and get to know each other  
19 even better.

20 I have been very fortunate in  
21 my own life to be with people who  
22 have been tremendously supportive  
23 and have been just absolutely  
24 fabulous and I love them all dearly.

25 This is also that time that

1 reminds us to be thankful in so many  
2 ways, whether it's prayer, whether  
3 it's a quiet moment, but to remember  
4 those in the health care industry.  
5 I spoke to that at the beginning of  
6 the meeting. Doctors, nurses, PAs,  
7 all of the health care personnel,  
8 people cleaning hospital rooms.  
9 There's a danger to that. We want  
10 you to know that you're our heroes.  
11 You are doing difficult work. This  
12 is a battle and you're on the front  
13 lines. We appreciate everything you  
14 are doing.

15  
16 People are coming out to find  
17 ways to provide more masks and PPE.  
18 People are donating services at our  
19 local hospitals, free food is coming  
20 over, donations of food and supplies  
21 are being collected and we  
22 appreciate all the different ways in  
23 which the public is helping. And  
24 everyone in the healthcare system,  
25 whether they are working alongside

1 the patients, whether they are  
2 dealing with COVID-19 or other  
3 medical issues that are coming up  
4 because remember, hospitals and  
5 healthcare facilities have to deal  
6 with everything, not just COVID-19  
7 patients. That number is growing  
8 and growing as we are watching on  
9 the television and we are watching  
10 with the updates. So whether you're  
11 working next to the patient or maybe  
12 you're working on connecting the  
13 phone lines and the communications  
14 between the hospital employees --  
15 the hospital administrators, you're  
16 doing a great job. We respect you.  
17 We appreciate you and quite frankly,  
18 we love you.

20 I want to also talk about  
21 what's going on in the Town of  
22 Oyster Bay so we can bring some  
23 information and update people on  
24 information.

25 Our 24-hour Public Safety Call

1 Center, the number is 516-677-5350.  
2 677-5350. Now is a great time to  
3 scratch that on a pad or put that  
4 into your phone because we can help  
5 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. We  
6 have a new service called Town Hall  
7 at Home. It's a live-chat and it's  
8 directed -- It was recently  
9 launched, directing residents to all  
10 kinds of information; permit  
11 information, license information,  
12 how to make tax payments, how to  
13 take advantage of the resources that  
14 are available to our residents.  
15 It's a very good function. All of  
16 this can be attained by the going to  
17 our Town website, which is oysterbay  
18 -- one word, oysterbaytown.com, and  
19 we will have that kind of  
20 information.  
21

22 We also want to let you know  
23 about our services that we continue.  
24 Our sanitation services continue.  
25 Full pick-ups on our regular days.

1                   Proceedings-Town of Oyster Bay                   49  
2                   The recycling continues all on our  
3                   regular days. We remind people to  
4                   bag all items to keep our employees  
5                   safe.

6                   When we talk about employees,  
7                   thank you to our employees in  
8                   sanitation, in recycling, in public  
9                   works led by good people like  
10                  Commissioner Rich Lenz. So bag your  
11                  items please. Make sure especially  
12                  personal items, tissues, paper  
13                  towels and things like that should  
14                  all be placed inside thick plastic  
15                  bags. We should not be throwing out  
16                  paint cans, waste oil, pesticides,  
17                  aerosol cans. That is not to be  
18                  thrown into the waste stream at any  
19                  time.

20                  So they are doing a great job  
21                  as well as our employees at the Old  
22                  Bethpage Solid Waste Disposal  
23                  Complex. They are called our  
24                  transfer station. All of those  
25                  employees are up at full operation.

1                   The yard waste collection, that will  
2 resume on April 1st.  
3

4                   In terms of road repairs, we  
5 continue with our road repairs,  
6 emergency signs, emergency tree  
7 removal. All of that will continue  
8 and thank you to our guys and ladies  
9 at Highway doing a phenomenal job.

10                   As we stated earlier, the  
11 animal shelter employees continue to  
12 work. It is currently closed to the  
13 public but almost all of our  
14 services are closed in terms of  
15 interaction between the public and  
16 the employees but everyone can  
17 access all of these services. If  
18 you see a dog on the street that  
19 needs to be picked up -- a dog or a  
20 cat, again that 24-hour public  
21 safety call number, 677-5350,  
22 because we are still picking up  
23 those stray animals and we continue  
24 -- or our employees continue to feed  
25 and care for the animals in our

1 care.

2  
3 We mentioned Town Hall at Home,  
4 the live chat feature that will be  
5 very, very helpful.

6 Town Parks, our staff is  
7 incredibly dedicated. Thank you,  
8 Joe Pinto, our Commissioner of Parks  
9 and your entire team, the deputy  
10 commissioners, the employees. We  
11 have asked to help public safety  
12 that some of our parks' employees  
13 come back to the park to help out  
14 and they have been very gracious to  
15 jump to the opportunity to do their  
16 role and to be of assistance. We  
17 have closed the bathrooms. That was  
18 on advice of the State but the parks  
19 remain open.

20 This is where we need your  
21 help. We have got to talk to each  
22 other. We have got to lead by  
23 example. Enjoy our parks. They are  
24 beautiful. Some of our parks are  
25 rated Top 10 Parks in the United

1 States; not just one of our parks  
2 but a number of our parks. That is  
3 something that we are so proud of.  
4 The Governor had made it clear that  
5 recreation is an important part of  
6 this process for people's mental  
7 health and their physical health and  
8 to handle this stir-craziness that  
9 some of us are dealing with. So our  
10 parks will be open but please, no  
11 close contact. Keep a safe distance  
12 from one another. In this way, we  
13 will be able to continue to keep  
14 those parks open.

16 We have closed the playgrounds,  
17 the sports fields and the courts.  
18 This is in an effort to comply with  
19 the Governor of the State's  
20 guidelines and recommendations.  
21 Don't put your children on the  
22 swings. Don't put your children on  
23 the slides. This is done to protect  
24 you and your loved ones. So we ask  
25 for your patience and your



1 assistance as we get through this  
2 process.

3  
4 From time to time, you'll hear  
5 about a situation where a public  
6 safety officer has to ask someone to  
7 come off of a court where they are  
8 perhaps playing basketball or come  
9 off of the swings. Please  
10 understand that those professionals  
11 are there for your safety. We are  
12 all working together. We all  
13 realize that this is difficult but  
14 it doesn't have to be impossible.

15 You know, someone once said  
16 that your words drive your thoughts  
17 and your thoughts drive your  
18 feelings. People say I was feeling  
19 this and I was feeling it strongly.  
20 You would be amazed how you can  
21 change your feelings by simply  
22 telling yourself "we are going to  
23 get through this." There are ways  
24 to deal with these situations when  
25 you feel stressed, when you want to

1                   lash out at maybe someone you have  
2                   been cooped up in the house with.  
3                   There is going for a walk, going to  
4                   one of our parks but there are other  
5                   ways too. Something that is  
6                   important is something that I  
7                   witnessed just the other day. It  
8                   was the five-year-old birthday of a  
9                   young boy who is suffering from  
10                  cancer. He happens to be related to  
11                  somebody in our Town family. That  
12                  wonderful person said, you know, my  
13                  son can't have a birthday party. He  
14                  can't be in contact, he has been  
15                  dealing with chemotherapy, he has  
16                  been dealing with all of this. It's  
17                  a tough tough situation for anyone  
18                  but can you imagine for a  
19                  four-year-old turning five?

21                  Little Mason got something very  
22                  special. People in the community,  
23                  the Town of Oyster Bay, the fire  
24                  department, most of our Board  
25                  members, myself included, had a

1 birthday parade for Mason, and you  
2 just had to look into the eyes of  
3 this beautiful young boy, town  
4 resident, wonderfully strong young  
5 man, laughing at the light as people  
6 beeped their horns and had beautiful  
7 signs, "happy birthday Mason."  
8 Mason may be watching. Well, Mason,  
9 you are way stronger than just about  
10 anybody I know. Mason, you have  
11 given me inspiration, you have  
12 brought inspiration to our Town  
13 Board, you have brought inspiration  
14 to our residents. We all wish you  
15 are feeling better. We are praying  
16 for you and we know you are going to  
17 make a 100 percent recovery, just  
18 like other people out there who are  
19 suffering, some in hospitals, some  
20 at home. Think about Mason. Draw  
21 strength from what he is going  
22 through and quite frankly, be happy  
23 about how blessed you and your  
24 family are.  
25

1  
2 So you have had to eat pasta  
3 more than normal or you had to have  
4 leftovers more than you would like.  
5 Maybe you have watched the same TV  
6 shows but you're healthy, you're  
7 together with people who care about  
8 you and that means when you close  
9 the door but it also means the Town  
10 of Oyster Bay.

11 We have a great town with great  
12 people like Mason, like his mom and  
13 dad, like his brothers. We only  
14 have to look to these heroes to  
15 realize, you know what, we don't  
16 have it that bad.

17 Recognize the good that is  
18 happening. Recognize the heroes in  
19 healthcare and public safety and our  
20 police, our firefighters. They are  
21 still going out. When there's a  
22 fire call, they get in the vehicles  
23 and go into your home because they  
24 are there to protect us.

25 There are lots of people who

1 don't have it as good as we do. You  
2 got to keep remembering that and you  
3 have to keep helping us because we  
4 will work as a community whether  
5 it's keeping that distancing in the  
6 park. Don't take the tape off of  
7 the swings in the playgrounds. It's  
8 there for a reason. It's there for  
9 you. It's there to protect you.

11 Also remember all the ways you  
12 can help and all the people who are  
13 working night and day to keep  
14 government up and running.

15 I mentioned my good friend Jeff  
16 Pravato earlier. Jeff and his team  
17 and the Receiver of Taxes office is  
18 asking everyone to please mail in  
19 your tax payment. Write your check  
20 out to Town of Oyster Bay Receiver  
21 of Taxes, Jeffery Pravato and mail  
22 it in. It's the safest way to  
23 handle it. You can do a check by --  
24 You can pay by credit card. We have  
25 reduced those fees. You can call

1 and get more information about all  
2 of that. You can find all of this  
3 information and updates on the  
4 Town's website, oysterbaytown.com.  
5 It's a great resource.  
6

7 So those taxes are due on April  
8 1st through May 10th without  
9 penalty. We are waiting to see, the  
10 Governor might change that date and  
11 push that due date out further but  
12 as of this point, all of those taxes  
13 -- this is the school taxes that are  
14 due right now, which are paid  
15 through the Town. We collect them  
16 and distribute them. We don't use  
17 that money. We don't set that money  
18 for the school districts but by law,  
19 we collect that money.

20 So Jeff Pravato and his team  
21 ask you, please, pay by check this  
22 year. I know so many people like to  
23 come in person but get that check  
24 written, put the stamp on it and  
25 send it out. You can use bank

1 checks, you can use your credit  
2 card. There are so many different  
3 ways, but don't do it in person.  
4 That protects you. Go to our Town  
5 website to find more information for  
6 the Receiver of Taxes' office so  
7 that will help you.  
8

9 Overall, we are continuing to  
10 mitigate these issues and continuing  
11 to work together to make it better  
12 and better.

13 Just a little bit more  
14 information. We did talk about the  
15 public safety hotline. That's  
16 516-677-5350. All of the  
17 departments and their phone numbers,  
18 you can access from our website.

19 Mobile testing. A lot of  
20 people have asked about mobile  
21 testing. So far, there are two  
22 sites to do that, to drive through.  
23 Jone's Beach State Park. You have  
24 to make an appointment first. Call  
25 the Health Department Corona Virus

1 Hotline at 1-888-364-3065. That's  
2 1-888-364-3065. You have to have an  
3 appointment. You have to go through  
4 their process. Don't drive there  
5 without an appointment. You're only  
6 wasting your time and you're putting  
7 yourself and others at risk because  
8 we should be staying home.

9  
10 There is an organization called  
11 Pro Health. To make an appointment,  
12 Pro Health is located at 555 North  
13 Broadway in Jericho, New York and  
14 you can get more information on our  
15 website for Pro Health.

16 If you're not feeling well,  
17 stay home. If you're feeling well,  
18 stay home. So either way if you're  
19 tested or not, don't get anxiety if  
20 you can't get a test right away. If  
21 you're not showing intense signs, if  
22 you're not showing a high fever, if  
23 you can breathe normally, you're in  
24 a situation that's better than  
25 others. So you may not need to get



1 tested but that's the way to get  
2 that information and move forward.

3  
4 So we continue to look at ways  
5 to adhere to the rules. One can  
6 find all the information about  
7 operations that are allowed and not  
8 allowed today, what businesses are  
9 allowed to be open and what aren't  
10 the essential services, they are  
11 calling that. Maintenance can be  
12 done. A variety of processes are  
13 still functioning. Please don't  
14 hoard. Go to the stores only if you  
15 have to and make it efficient. Get  
16 everything you can in one  
17 opportunity and wash your hands. It  
18 turns out our mothers were right,  
19 right Rich?

20 MR. LAMARCA: That's right.

21 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Everyone  
22 has a unique way to do that.  
23 Someone was joking yesterday on the  
24 phone and they said, "I have a great  
25 way to not touch my face. If I hold

1 a glass of wine in both hands, I  
2 can't touch my face." They were  
3 kidding, of course. But maybe this  
4 is time for a little laugh.  
5

6 And I have another idea that  
7 might be a good idea to enjoy with  
8 your friends. I am a music lover.  
9 I'm a musician, although not  
10 everyone who has heard me play might  
11 agree that I'm a musician, but I am  
12 a music lover. I have a great game  
13 to play with your kids. You pick  
14 out your three favorite songs of all  
15 of life. Ask them to pick out their  
16 three favorite songs. They listen  
17 to one of your songs, you listen to  
18 one of theirs. They listen to  
19 another one of your songs, you  
20 listen to another one of theirs.  
21 You grow an appreciation for who  
22 they are and what they like and you  
23 leave a lasting memory with your  
24 children about the music that you  
25 love. Introduce them to the good

1  
2 old music of the good old days.

3 I was listening to a song that  
4 made me very happy just this morning  
5 as I was getting ready for this  
6 Board meeting. The love of my life  
7 said "Wow, I recognize that song.  
8 My brother used to listen to that  
9 song 35 years ago." Unfortunately,  
10 her brother passed from an accident  
11 quite some time ago but it brought  
12 back that happiness and we got a  
13 chance to have but another  
14 experience together that meant  
15 something special.

16 Share your favorite music with  
17 your loved ones. If you still have  
18 that turntable, reach into that  
19 album collection and show your kids  
20 what a vinyl record is. Have them  
21 read the liner notes, all that fun  
22 stuff we used to do. Bring back  
23 those great memories and share. I  
24 was listening to that song and  
25 thought if each one of us did this

1 more and more and more, it will  
2 create something I call the "ripple  
3 effect." So enjoy the ripple effect  
4 in your home. Share with your loved  
5 ones music that means so much to  
6 you, to your family. Share those  
7 memories, build those memories. If  
8 I asked you what did you do last  
9 Christmas or last Hanukkah, you'll  
10 remember. They are built memories.  
11 Well, you can be building more  
12 memories right now with the ones you  
13 love.

14  
15 Matt, your daughter, you're  
16 sharing music with her, introducing  
17 her to some of your music, finding  
18 out what she likes, whether it's  
19 country or blues or classic rock.

20 Rich, I know you have five  
21 children including those adorable  
22 twins. I'm sure you're sharing your  
23 music with them.

24 MR. LAMARCA: Every night.

25 SUPERVISOR SALADINO: And by

1                    doing that, we are going to continue  
2                    to build this ripple effect. One  
3                    person can make a difference in the  
4                    life of someone else. It's  
5                    happening in every hospital right  
6                    now where a dedicated nurse is  
7                    giving a smile to someone, where a  
8                    doctor who is exhausted is  
9                    continuing to push forward but you  
10                   can do this at home. Teach your  
11                   children how to protect one another  
12                   and remind them that practicing the  
13                   social distancing protects Grandma  
14                   or Grandpa or maybe that really nice  
15                   elderly neighbor down the block or  
16                   someone who has been suffering and  
17                   doesn't have an immune system as  
18                   strong as yours and mine. Let's  
19                   protect each other. Let's sing,  
20                   let's play music, let's enjoy that  
21                   ripple effect.  
22

23                   I'm Town of Oyster Bay  
24                   Supervisor thanking everyone who has  
25                   been so wonderful through this

1 process, thanking our leaders in the  
2 Town. Thank you, our residents who  
3 we care for, care about and we love  
4 you all. So please be safe. Call  
5 us with your questions, your  
6 comments. And I'm using another new  
7 expression in the Town of Oyster Bay  
8 because we want you to continue to  
9 be strong in your heart, in your  
10 mind, be healthy and continue doing  
11 the right thing. Strength comes  
12 from many ways. It's the patience  
13 when you're getting so upset and  
14 trying to work at home and maybe the  
15 kids are yelling and the dog is  
16 barking so you reach in for that  
17 strength. The strength that I count  
18 on each and every day because I have  
19 been so blessed in my life to work  
20 for you just like my colleagues on  
21 the Town Board. So we have a new  
22 expression and I'll leave you with  
23 that as you think about playing that  
24 musical game with your kids, as you  
25

1 think about the ripple effect of  
2 sharing your love and your passions  
3 with others -- not only for today  
4 but for years from now. I know I  
5 have had the chance to dance with  
6 someone when a song came on and she  
7 said, "Oh my gosh. This was my  
8 mother's favorite song." You know  
9 how that makes you feel. Celebrate  
10 your families, celebrate your loved  
11 ones and know we are going to  
12 continue to do our jobs. I have  
13 been known for administration of  
14 transparency, for doing the right  
15 thing and continuing to push forward  
16 to propel this town forward to  
17 better times. So we will do that  
18 and in the meanwhile, the Town of  
19 Oyster Bay, we ask you to be "T-O-B  
20 strong."

21  
22 I'm Supervisor Joe Saladino. I  
23 want to thank all of our members of  
24 the Town Board, thank our Receiver  
25 of Taxes, Jeff Pravato, our Town

1 Clerk, Rich LaMarca, Matt Rozea and  
2 everybody from the Town Attorney's  
3 office and Frank Scalera. Thank you  
4 to our stenographer for being here.  
5 Thank you to public safety. But  
6 most of all, thank you for you  
7 because without you, we wouldn't be  
8 the greatest town in these United  
9 States of America. So let's get  
10 together as Americans. We will  
11 survive. We will push forward. We  
12 will protect one another and we will  
13 get through this. It will be better  
14 soon so long as we observe the rules  
15 and remember to love one another.  
16 "T-O-B strong." Thank you for being  
17 with us today.

18 (Time noted: 11:22 a.m.)  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25





<b>\$</b>	<b>5</b>	47:16 <b>adopt</b> [5] - 11:18, 11:25, 12:4, 39:23, 42:10 <b>adoptable</b> [1] - 16:22 <b>adorable</b> [1] - 64:21 <b>advantage</b> [1] - 48:14 <b>adverse</b> [1] - 16:5 <b>advice</b> [1] - 51:18 <b>advised</b> [1] - 14:12 <b>aerosol</b> [1] - 49:17 <b>affective</b> [1] - 17:10 <b>afternoon</b> [1] - 33:16 <b>afterwards</b> [1] - 11:20 <b>ago</b> [3] - 3:6, 63:9, 63:11 <b>agree</b> [2] - 14:24, 62:11 <b>agreed</b> [1] - 21:17 <b>agreement</b> [3] - 13:14, 19:14, 25:18 <b>Agriculture</b> [1] - 15:17 <b>album</b> [1] - 63:19 <b>allow</b> [1] - 18:15 <b>allowed</b> [4] - 4:19, 61:7, 61:8, 61:9 <b>allows</b> [2] - 3:9, 8:12 <b>almost</b> [1] - 50:13 <b>alongside</b> [1] - 46:25 <b>aloud</b> [2] - 19:8, 19:10 <b>ALSO</b> [1] - 2:6 <b>amazed</b> [1] - 53:20 <b>amazing</b> [2] - 33:13, 38:21 <b>America</b> [1] - 68:10 <b>Americans</b> [1] - 68:11 <b>amount</b> [1] - 35:21 <b>animal</b> [7] - 21:8, 21:12, 21:17, 26:17, 26:19, 40:24, 50:11 <b>animals</b> [15] - 19:25, 20:6, 20:7, 20:9, 20:10, 21:3, 25:7, 26:16, 26:22, 27:8, 29:22, 30:2, 40:25, 50:23, 50:25 <b>Anthony's</b> [1] - 37:9 <b>anxiety</b> [1] - 60:19 <b>application</b> [1] - 32:3 <b>appointment</b> [4] - 59:24, 60:4, 60:6, 60:11 <b>appreciate</b> [7] - 5:17, 19:23, 36:5, 44:3, 46:14, 46:22, 47:18 <b>appreciation</b> [1] - 62:21 <b>apprized</b> [1] - 17:4 <b>approach</b> [1] - 21:21 <b>appropriate</b> [1] -	15:25 <b>approval</b> [1] - 27:4 <b>approve</b> [1] - 27:2 <b>approved</b> [1] - 26:23 <b>approves</b> [1] - 26:11 <b>April</b> [3] - 13:16, 50:3, 58:7 <b>arduous</b> [1] - 19:17 <b>arduously</b> [1] - 32:23 <b>area</b> [1] - 23:25 <b>arthur</b> [1] - 29:17 <b>Arthur</b> [4] - 27:23, 27:24, 29:12 <b>ASAP</b> [1] - 18:21 <b>aspects</b> [2] - 5:25, 16:20 <b>assembly</b> [2] - 3:21, 28:3 <b>assessed</b> [1] - 24:21 <b>assessment</b> [1] - 23:7 <b>Assessment</b> [1] - 24:13 <b>assignment</b> [1] - 5:9 <b>assist</b> [1] - 29:7 <b>assistance</b> [3] - 32:22, 51:16, 53:2 <b>assurance</b> [1] - 31:9 <b>assure</b> [1] - 31:6 <b>assured</b> [1] - 30:7 <b>attached</b> [1] - 28:17 <b>attained</b> [1] - 48:17 <b>attendance</b> [1] - 28:4 <b>attorney</b> [1] - 20:12 <b>Attorney</b> [3] - 1:14, 11:9, 13:3 <b>ATTORNEY</b> [1] - 2:3 <b>Attorney's</b> [2] - 30:10, 68:3 <b>attorney's</b> [1] - 3:15 <b>attorneys</b> [1] - 3:12 <b>audit</b> [1] - 29:7 <b>Audrey</b> [2] - 1:6, 2:3 <b>August</b> [1] - 28:21 <b>authorizing</b> [3] - 13:12, 23:6, 24:6 <b>available</b> [1] - 48:15 <b>Avenue</b> [2] - 1:6, 2:3 <b>avoid</b> [1] - 45:9 <b>avoiding</b> [1] - 21:2 <b>aware</b> [3] - 14:10, 16:7, 16:25 <b>Aye</b> [3] - 43:4, 43:5, 43:6 <b>aye</b> [18] - 9:19, 9:23, 10:3, 10:6, 10:10, 10:14, 10:18, 40:17, 40:20, 41:17, 41:20, 42:2, 42:5, 42:9, 43:3, 43:7, 43:8,	43:9 <b>ayes</b> [3] - 10:21, 42:12, 43:13
<b>1</b>	<b>6</b>			
1 [1] - 13:16 1-888-364-3065 [2] - 60:2, 60:3 1.3 [1] - 15:22 10 [1] - 51:25 100 [2] - 5:3, 55:18 10:16 [1] - 1:8 10th [1] - 58:8 11 [1] - 28:25 117.4 [1] - 15:18 11771 [1] - 2:4 11:22 [1] - 68:19 12 [2] - 28:25, 32:20 16th [1] - 28:22 1st [2] - 50:3, 58:8	6-20 [1] - 12:5 620 [1] - 42:11 677-5350 [2] - 48:3, 50:21	<b>B</b>		
<b>2</b>	<b>7</b>	<b>backup</b> [1] - 28:17 <b>bad</b> [1] - 56:16 <b>Bader</b> [2] - 14:7 <b>bag</b> [2] - 49:4, 49:10 <b>bags</b> [1] - 49:15 <b>bank</b> [1] - 58:25 <b>barking</b> [1] - 66:17 <b>basement</b> [1] - 33:19 <b>basis</b> [2] - 6:22, 30:17 <b>basketball</b> [1] - 53:8 <b>bathrooms</b> [1] - 51:17 <b>battle</b> [1] - 46:13 <b>BAY</b> [2] - 1:4, 2:3 <b>Bay</b> [15] - 1:6, 2:4, 3:8, 6:6, 24:17, 28:5, 34:2, 40:14, 47:22, 54:23, 56:10, 57:20, 65:23, 66:8, 67:20 <b>Beach</b> [1] - 59:23 <b>beautiful</b> [3] - 51:24, 55:4, 55:7 <b>become</b> [1] - 17:10 <b>beeped</b> [1] - 55:7 <b>begin</b> [4] - 3:3, 5:9, 9:7, 13:10 <b>beginning</b> [3] - 19:3, 26:24, 46:6 <b>behavior</b> [2] - 15:6, 17:23 <b>behaviorists</b> [1] - 18:7 <b>below</b> [1] - 28:8 <b>best</b> [1] - 28:11 <b>Bethpage</b> [1] - 49:22 <b>better</b> [7] - 45:19, 55:16, 59:11, 59:12, 60:24, 67:18, 68:14 <b>between</b> [3] - 4:8, 47:15, 50:15 <b>big</b> [1] - 39:8 <b>bill</b> [1] - 19:18 <b>billing</b> [3] - 25:16, 25:20, 25:24 <b>birthday</b> [4] - 54:9, 54:14, 55:2, 55:8 <b>bit</b> [3] - 26:6, 28:13, 59:13 <b>Blauvelt</b> [1] - 28:18 <b>bleed</b> [1] - 30:19 <b>blessed</b> [4] - 35:18, 40:6, 55:24, 66:20 <b>block</b> [1] - 65:16 <b>blood</b> [1] - 69:15 <b>blues</b> [1] - 64:19 <b>Board</b> [27] - 3:5, 4:3,		
<b>3</b>	<b>9</b>			
3 [1] - 23:13 31 [2] - 1:8, 13:17 31st [4] - 14:12, 14:16, 39:19, 69:19 35 [1] - 63:9	7 [1] - 48:6			
<b>4</b>	<b>A</b>			
4:00 [1] - 33:15	a.m [2] - 1:8, 68:19 <b>abandoned</b> [1] - 23:19 <b>able</b> [2] - 11:14, 52:14 <b>absolutely</b> [2] - 20:17, 45:23 <b>accept</b> [1] - 28:10 <b>access</b> [2] - 50:17, 59:18 <b>accessible</b> [1] - 15:13 <b>accident</b> [4] - 20:4, 20:11, 21:19, 63:10 <b>according</b> [4] - 3:19, 3:20, 18:8, 23:20 <b>account</b> [1] - 13:18 <b>accusation</b> [1] - 19:2 <b>action</b> [2] - 8:19, 69:14 <b>actions</b> [2] - 29:8, 30:2 <b>actively</b> [1] - 6:7 <b>add</b> [5] - 8:22, 9:16, 9:18, 10:20, 11:8 <b>addition</b> [1] - 30:12 <b>address</b> [3] - 14:15, 18:23, 28:7 <b>Adelmann</b> [3] - 27:23, 27:24, 29:12 <b>adhere</b> [1] - 61:5 <b>adheres</b> [1] - 5:22 <b>adhering</b> [1] - 5:2 <b>administration</b> [1] - 67:14 <b>administrators</b> [1] -	90 [4] - 23:7, 23:18, 24:7, 31:18 9:00 [1] - 33:14		

4:4, 6:6, 6:24, 6:25, 9:8, 11:3, 12:14, 25:21, 27:4, 31:4, 32:23, 34:10, 36:14, 38:9, 38:10, 41:9, 42:17, 43:15, 43:24, 44:6, 54:24, 55:14, 63:6, 66:22, 67:24  
**board** [3] - 28:5, 29:14, 30:15  
**bodies** [1] - 4:12  
**boy** [2] - 54:10, 55:4  
**breathe** [1] - 60:23  
**bring** [2] - 47:22, 63:22  
**Broadway** [1] - 60:13  
**brother** [2] - 63:8, 63:10  
**brothers** [1] - 56:13  
**brought** [3] - 55:13, 55:14, 63:11  
**budget** [4] - 15:23, 26:24, 27:2, 27:7  
**build** [2] - 64:8, 65:3  
**Building** [1] - 35:10  
**building** [1] - 64:12  
**built** [1] - 64:11  
**businesses** [1] - 61:8  
**BY** [1] - 2:4

## C

**calendar** [9] - 8:19, 9:16, 9:18, 23:2, 24:5, 28:11, 39:18, 40:7, 42:13  
**calm** [2] - 4:25, 44:17  
**cancelations** [1] - 6:20  
**cancer** [3] - 20:6, 21:20, 54:11  
**Cane** [1] - 16:12  
**cannot** [1] - 17:8  
**cans** [2] - 49:16, 49:17  
**capacity** [1] - 15:3  
**car** [6] - 20:5, 20:10, 21:9, 21:19, 23:22  
**card** [2] - 57:24, 59:3  
**Cardillo** [1] - 36:3  
**care** [23] - 16:14, 25:7, 26:16, 26:17, 26:18, 26:19, 26:21, 27:9, 28:24, 29:18, 29:21, 30:24, 31:2, 31:11, 40:25, 46:5, 46:8, 50:25, 51:2, 56:7, 66:4  
**cared** [1] - 15:21  
**caring** [1] - 29:25  
**Carmine** [1] - 14:20

**cars** [1] - 38:12  
**carting** [1] - 34:6  
**case** [1] - 24:18  
**cases** [2] - 28:22, 33:2  
**cat** [1] - 50:20  
**caution** [1] - 37:15  
**celebrate** [2] - 67:10, 67:11  
**Center** [1] - 48:2  
**certainly** [1] - 11:22  
**certificates** [1] - 19:20  
**certify** [2] - 69:8, 69:13  
**chairs** [1] - 32:12  
**challenging** [1] - 40:5  
**chance** [2] - 63:13, 67:6  
**change** [8] - 3:10, 8:14, 17:17, 32:24, 34:3, 34:4, 53:21, 58:10  
**changes** [2] - 18:20, 35:19  
**character** [1] - 23:25  
**charge** [1] - 24:19  
**charges** [1] - 29:9  
**chat** [2] - 48:8, 51:4  
**check** [4] - 57:19, 57:23, 58:21, 58:23  
**checks** [1] - 59:2  
**chemotherapy** [1] - 54:16  
**children** [6] - 45:18, 52:21, 52:22, 62:24, 64:21, 65:12  
**Christmas** [1] - 64:10  
**circumstances** [2] - 3:4, 4:20  
**clarity** [1] - 8:4  
**classic** [1] - 64:19  
**cleaned** [1] - 33:17  
**cleaning** [2] - 36:11, 46:9  
**cleanup** [5] - 23:6, 23:17, 24:7, 24:10, 24:15  
**cleanups** [3] - 24:19, 34:7, 35:9  
**clear** [2] - 3:10, 52:5  
**clearly** [1] - 19:5  
**Clerk** [9] - 1:13, 5:5, 6:23, 8:18, 22:23, 38:22, 39:19, 43:17, 68:2  
**Clerk's** [3] - 11:10, 13:4, 37:11  
**clients** [1] - 17:15  
**Cliff** [1] - 27:24  
**close** [4] - 38:12, 42:21, 52:12, 56:8

**closed** [7] - 32:5, 36:17, 50:12, 50:14, 51:17, 52:16  
**closer** [1] - 25:14  
**closings** [1] - 6:20  
**closure** [1] - 31:24  
**co** [1] - 32:12  
**co-chairs** [1] - 32:12  
**code** [2] - 32:25, 34:3  
**codes** [1] - 5:3  
**Cold** [4] - 23:7, 23:18, 24:7, 31:18  
**colleagues** [1] - 66:21  
**collect** [3] - 28:19, 58:15, 58:19  
**collected** [1] - 46:21  
**collecting** [1] - 38:24  
**collection** [2] - 50:2, 63:19  
**coming** [3] - 46:16, 46:19, 47:4  
**commencing** [1] - 13:16  
**commend** [1] - 34:13  
**comment** [6] - 12:17, 13:19, 13:24, 20:16, 36:23, 39:16  
**comments** [5] - 11:2, 12:13, 22:21, 39:13, 66:7  
**commissioner** [1] - 35:13  
**Commissioner** [5] - 35:15, 35:16, 36:7, 49:10, 51:8  
**commissioners** [1] - 51:10  
**committee** [2] - 17:21, 18:4  
**communicated** [1] - 4:8  
**communications** [1] - 47:14  
**community** [6] - 17:6, 17:16, 18:17, 21:15, 54:22, 57:5  
**complete** [1] - 42:14  
**Complex** [1] - 49:23  
**comply** [1] - 52:18  
**comprised** [1] - 18:4  
**concern** [1] - 30:24  
**concerning** [1] - 28:3  
**concerns** [3] - 4:25, 14:15, 31:5  
**conclude** [1] - 42:18  
**concluded** [1] - 38:9  
**concludes** [1] - 36:15  
**condolences** [2] - 37:9, 37:12  
**conference** [1] - 43:25

**congregating** [1] - 37:19  
**connected** [1] - 18:6  
**connecting** [1] - 47:13  
**Connie** [1] - 14:8  
**consider** [1] - 24:2  
**considering** [1] - 15:7  
**consistent** [2] - 6:22, 16:4  
**constituents** [1] - 14:14  
**consulted** [1] - 17:21  
**contact** [2] - 52:12, 54:15  
**continue** [18] - 26:19, 29:21, 30:21, 32:21, 34:8, 48:23, 48:24, 50:5, 50:7, 50:11, 50:23, 50:24, 52:14, 61:4, 65:2, 66:9, 66:11, 67:13  
**continued** [1] - 29:9  
**continues** [1] - 49:2  
**continuing** [4] - 59:9, 59:10, 65:10, 67:16  
**contract** [1] - 27:15  
**contracted** [1] - 18:9  
**conversations** [1] - 45:16  
**cooped** [1] - 54:3  
**Corona** [1] - 59:25  
**correct** [2] - 3:16, 4:23  
**correspondence** [15] - 11:8, 13:6, 13:22, 13:25, 14:4, 14:6, 14:9, 22:15, 22:24, 23:4, 24:25, 25:4, 25:10, 31:18, 36:24  
**Corso** [1] - 16:12  
**cost** [3] - 25:6, 29:2, 31:10  
**Council** [1] - 22:13  
**council** [2] - 22:19, 33:8  
**Councilman** [25] - 2:8, 2:9, 2:10, 7:13, 9:4, 9:24, 10:2, 10:4, 10:5, 10:7, 10:9, 12:10, 20:20, 22:5, 31:16, 32:11, 35:3, 36:20, 37:4, 39:25, 41:4, 41:19, 41:20, 41:23, 42:23  
**councilman** [5] - 7:11, 7:15, 7:17, 38:18, 41:25  
**councilmen** [1] - 43:19  
**Councilwoman** [21] - 2:7, 2:11, 2:12, 7:19,

7:23, 9:20, 9:22, 10:11, 10:13, 10:15, 10:17, 11:6, 12:9, 12:16, 12:18, 37:2, 38:6, 39:24, 40:18, 42:3, 42:20  
**councilwoman** [6] - 7:8, 7:21, 7:25, 38:17, 42:6, 42:8  
**councilwomen** [1] - 43:19  
**count** [1] - 66:18  
**country** [1] - 64:19  
**COUNTY** [1] - 69:4  
**County** [3] - 24:12, 24:13, 24:22  
**couple** [1] - 5:13  
**course** [3] - 6:5, 22:9, 62:4  
**court** [1] - 53:7  
**Court** [2] - 1:18, 32:3  
**courts** [4] - 31:24, 32:4, 33:2, 52:17  
**covering** [1] - 38:8  
**COVID-19** [4] - 4:6, 34:17, 47:3, 47:7  
**craziness** [1] - 52:9  
**crazy** [2] - 34:19, 45:9  
**create** [1] - 64:3  
**creatures** [1] - 30:25  
**credibility** [1] - 18:17  
**credit** [2] - 57:24, 59:2  
**crisis** [4] - 5:25, 8:11, 34:17, 44:16  
**Crowder** [1] - 14:8  
**current** [3] - 18:9, 20:22, 28:2  
**curve** [1] - 4:16

## D

**dad** [1] - 56:13  
**dance** [1] - 67:6  
**danger** [1] - 46:10  
**date** [7] - 28:24, 32:10, 32:11, 32:15, 32:17, 58:10, 58:11  
**daughter** [1] - 64:15  
**day-by-day** [1] - 8:16  
**days** [6] - 28:25, 29:2, 48:6, 48:25, 49:3, 63:2  
**deal** [2] - 47:6, 53:24  
**dealing** [6] - 5:24, 35:22, 47:3, 52:10, 54:16, 54:17  
**dearly** [1] - 45:24  
**death** [1] - 30:20  
**debris** [1] - 33:17  
**December** [3] - 13:17,

23:8, 24:11  
**decided** [1] - 14:17  
**decision** [4] - 15:14, 16:5, 17:22, 18:11  
**decision-making** [1] - 18:11  
**declaration** [1] - 3:7  
**dedicated** [4] - 33:10, 40:10, 51:7, 65:7  
**dedication** [2] - 5:13, 32:24  
**deemed** [1] - 38:15  
**deepest** [1] - 37:5  
**defer** [1] - 20:11  
**degrees** [1] - 19:21  
**demolition** [2] - 31:23, 34:6  
**denied** [1] - 16:24  
**Department** [7] - 23:24, 33:11, 33:12, 34:18, 35:11, 59:25  
**department** [4] - 30:13, 35:18, 36:4, 54:24  
**Departments** [1] - 35:7  
**departments** [2] - 35:20, 59:17  
**Deputy** [2] - 14:20, 35:15  
**deputy** [1] - 51:9  
**DERA**  
**351044900000000**  
[1] - 13:18  
**deserves** [1] - 28:13  
**designee** [1] - 13:13  
**desire** [2] - 26:7, 39:15  
**detail** [1] - 28:22  
**details** [1] - 25:23  
**determined** [1] - 26:13  
**Development** [1] - 35:12  
**difference** [1] - 65:4  
**different** [2] - 46:22, 59:3  
**difficult** [5] - 5:25, 17:12, 44:5, 46:12, 53:13  
**diligence** [1] - 40:10  
**directed** [1] - 48:9  
**directing** [1] - 48:10  
**disconnected** [2] - 33:21, 33:22  
**discuss** [1] - 20:21  
**discussed** [1] - 3:18  
**discussion** [1] - 41:15  
**disease** [3] - 4:17, 21:9, 21:21  
**disguised** [1] - 25:18

**Disposal** [1] - 49:22  
**distance** [2] - 5:7, 52:12  
**distancing** [6] - 4:14, 8:15, 37:22, 45:6, 57:6, 65:14  
**distribute** [1] - 58:16  
**districts** [1] - 58:18  
**doctor** [2] - 21:23, 65:9  
**doctors** [1] - 46:7  
**documentation** [4] - 28:18, 30:4, 30:9, 31:7  
**documented** [1] - 16:9  
**documents** [1] - 28:16  
**dog** [1] - 13:14, 15:9, 15:11, 15:15, 15:20, 16:22, 17:23, 45:15, 50:18, 50:19, 66:16  
**dogs** [9] - 16:3, 16:6, 16:10, 16:13, 16:23, 17:3, 17:7, 17:12, 30:18  
**dollar** [1] - 15:22  
**donating** [1] - 46:18  
**donations** [1] - 46:20  
**done** [7] - 4:22, 27:2, 30:6, 34:3, 34:4, 52:23, 61:12  
**door** [1] - 56:9  
**down** [4] - 32:14, 32:17, 33:4, 65:16  
**dozen** [1] - 32:17  
**Dr** [1] - 28:18  
**drastically** [1] - 17:18  
**draw** [1] - 55:21  
**drive** [4] - 53:16, 53:17, 59:22, 60:5  
**Drive** [1] - 23:13  
**driveway** [1] - 23:22  
**due** [4] - 14:24, 58:7, 58:11, 58:14  
**duly** [1] - 69:10  
**during** [1] - 37:14

**E**

**e-mail** [2] - 27:19, 27:21  
**e-mails** [2] - 13:2, 25:11  
**easily** [3] - 4:7, 15:13  
**eat** [1] - 56:2  
**echo** [1] - 37:4  
**Edna** [1] - 23:13  
**effect** [5] - 64:4, 65:3, 65:22, 67:2  
**efficient** [1] - 61:15  
**effort** [2] - 4:13, 52:18

**eight** [1] - 16:3  
**Eileen** [1] - 1:17  
**EILEEN** [2] - 69:6, 69:22  
**either** [1] - 60:18  
**elderly** [1] - 65:16  
**elected** [3] - 38:11, 40:7, 43:16  
**electric** [1] - 33:21  
**embedded** [1] - 3:11  
**embracement** [1] - 40:16  
**emergency** [8] - 25:7, 25:8, 26:15, 29:19, 30:3, 30:17, 50:6  
**Emergency** [1] - 3:8  
**employees** [13] - 37:6, 39:5, 47:15, 49:4, 49:6, 49:7, 49:21, 49:25, 50:11, 50:16, 50:24, 51:10, 51:12  
**enable** [1] - 33:13  
**end** [1] - 44:9  
**Enden** [1] - 14:7  
**ending** [1] - 21:3  
**enforcement** [1] - 32:25  
**engaged** [1] - 34:24  
**enhance** [1] - 4:14  
**enjoy** [5] - 45:16, 51:23, 62:7, 64:4, 65:21  
**enormous** [1] - 35:25  
**entertaining** [1] - 11:4  
**entire** [3] - 33:16, 36:4, 51:9  
**envisioned** [1] - 44:14  
**equals** [1] - 29:4  
**equipment** [1] - 35:8  
**especially** [1] - 49:11  
**ESQ** [1] - 2:4  
**essential** [2] - 34:23, 61:10  
**establish** [1] - 18:16  
**esteemed** [1] - 18:2  
**ethic** [1] - 35:21  
**euthanasia** [5] - 14:21, 17:14, 20:24, 21:2, 25:17  
**euthanize** [2] - 15:14, 17:22  
**euthanized** [1] - 15:11  
**events** [1] - 18:13  
**eventually** [1] - 32:8  
**everyday** [1] - 37:7  
**exactly** [1] - 4:21  
**examination** [2] - 69:9, 69:11  
**example** [2] - 45:5,

51:23  
**examples** [1] - 5:17  
**except** [1] - 28:7  
**excessive** [3] - 25:20, 25:23, 26:13  
**exciting** [1] - 44:11  
**excused** [1] - 44:7  
**execute** [1] - 13:13  
**Executive** [1] - 4:10  
**exhausted** [1] - 65:9  
**expect** [4] - 15:10, 16:17, 17:17, 17:20  
**expected** [1] - 15:4  
**expenditure** [2] - 26:23, 27:5  
**experience** [1] - 63:14  
**experienced** [1] - 17:5  
**expressed** [2] - 17:2, 21:15  
**expression** [2] - 66:8, 66:23  
**extend** [2] - 34:24, 37:8  
**extraordinary** [1] - 4:20  
**eye** [1] - 38:12  
**eyes** [2] - 27:15, 55:3

**F**

**fabulous** [1] - 45:24  
**face** [2] - 61:25, 62:3  
**Facebook** [2] - 16:17, 41:15  
**facilities** [1] - 47:6  
**facing** [1] - 44:15  
**fact** [4] - 4:6, 14:25, 20:13, 29:22  
**families** [1] - 67:11  
**family** [4] - 44:24, 54:12, 55:25, 64:7  
**far** [1] - 59:21  
**favor** [1] - 43:2  
**favorite** [4] - 62:14, 62:16, 63:16, 67:9  
**feature** [1] - 51:4  
**feed** [1] - 50:24  
**feelings** [2] - 53:18, 53:21  
**fees** [1] - 57:25  
**feet** [2] - 5:7, 45:7  
**fever** [1] - 60:22  
**few** [1] - 45:11  
**fields** [1] - 52:17  
**filled** [1] - 33:20  
**Fire** [1] - 23:24  
**fire** [2] - 54:23, 56:22  
**firefighters** [1] - 56:20  
**first** [3] - 18:24, 25:10, 59:24

**fits** [1] - 19:18  
**five** [3] - 54:9, 54:20, 64:20  
**five-year-old** [1] - 54:9  
**flatten** [1] - 4:15  
**folks** [2] - 44:8, 45:3  
**following** [1] - 38:16  
**food** [2] - 46:19, 46:20  
**Force** [1] - 32:13  
**foreseeable** [1] - 32:6  
**form** [1] - 18:25  
**former** [1] - 17:12  
**forth** [2] - 8:13, 69:10  
**fortunate** [1] - 45:20  
**forward** [8] - 16:9, 17:8, 18:18, 61:3, 65:10, 67:16, 67:17, 68:12  
**forwarded** [2] - 11:8, 13:2  
**fosters** [1] - 15:24  
**four** [2] - 14:4, 54:20  
**four-year-old** [1] - 54:20  
**fourth** [1] - 18:25  
**Frank** [1] - 68:4  
**Frankly** [8] - 29:6, 29:22, 30:24, 33:24, 44:13, 45:13, 47:18, 55:23  
**free** [2] - 43:25, 46:19  
**friend** [1] - 57:15  
**friends** [1] - 62:8  
**front** [1] - 46:13  
**full** [7] - 4:4, 14:10, 15:3, 17:19, 36:15, 48:25, 49:25  
**full-time** [2] - 14:10, 17:19  
**fully** [1] - 3:11  
**fun** [1] - 63:21  
**function** [2] - 5:19, 48:16  
**functioning** [2] - 39:6, 61:13  
**functions** [2] - 36:12, 43:23  
**fund** [1] - 15:23  
**fundamental** [1] - 18:20  
**furthermore** [1] - 17:20  
**future** [1] - 32:6

**G**

**game** [2] - 62:12, 66:25  
**gas** [1] - 33:20  
**general** [1] - 36:10

<p><b>General</b> [7] - 25:22, 26:9, 27:13, 27:14, 29:5, 30:7, 31:8</p> <p><b>Gia</b> [5] - 14:13, 16:7, 16:25, 17:7, 17:9</p> <p><b>Gia's</b> [2] - 16:16, 22:2</p> <p><b>given</b> [2] - 55:12, 69:12</p> <p><b>glad</b> [2] - 6:12, 16:19</p> <p><b>glass</b> [1] - 62:2</p> <p><b>gosh</b> [1] - 67:8</p> <p><b>government</b> [2] - 39:6, 57:14</p> <p><b>Government</b> [1] - 36:13</p> <p><b>Governor</b> [6] - 4:9, 4:22, 45:4, 52:5, 52:19, 58:10</p> <p><b>gracious</b> [1] - 51:14</p> <p><b>Grandma</b> [1] - 65:14</p> <p><b>Grandpa</b> [1] - 65:15</p> <p><b>grant</b> [1] - 28:15</p> <p><b>gratitude</b> [1] - 37:5</p> <p><b>great</b> [11] - 34:13, 34:15, 47:17, 48:3, 49:20, 56:11, 58:6, 61:24, 62:12, 63:23</p> <p><b>greatest</b> [1] - 68:9</p> <p><b>greatly</b> [1] - 44:3</p> <p><b>group</b> [2] - 18:5, 28:3</p> <p><b>grow</b> [1] - 62:21</p> <p><b>growing</b> [2] - 47:8, 47:9</p> <p><b>guidance</b> [1] - 21:22</p> <p><b>guidelines</b> [1] - 52:20</p> <p><b>guys</b> [1] - 50:8</p>	<p><b>health</b> [7] - 29:10, 45:13, 45:14, 46:5, 46:8, 52:8</p> <p><b>Health</b> [4] - 59:25, 60:11, 60:12, 60:15</p> <p><b>healthcare</b> [3] - 46:24, 47:6, 56:19</p> <p><b>healthy</b> [2] - 56:6, 66:11</p> <p><b>hear</b> [3] - 6:11, 7:4, 53:4</p> <p><b>heard</b> [8] - 14:18, 16:20, 19:4, 19:6, 19:7, 19:24, 20:14, 62:10</p> <p><b>HEARING</b> [1] - 1:2</p> <p><b>hearings</b> [2] - 8:9, 8:10</p> <p><b>heart</b> [1] - 66:10</p> <p><b>heartfelt</b> [1] - 40:15</p> <p><b>heavy</b> [1] - 35:7</p> <p><b>help</b> [11] - 17:7, 17:10, 34:9, 36:18, 44:22, 48:5, 51:11, 51:13, 51:21, 57:12, 59:8</p> <p><b>helpful</b> [1] - 51:5</p> <p><b>helping</b> [4] - 41:8, 44:4, 46:23, 57:4</p> <p><b>helps</b> [2] - 45:12, 45:13</p> <p><b>hereby</b> [1] - 69:8</p> <p><b>hereinbefore</b> [1] - 69:10</p> <p><b>hereunto</b> [1] - 69:18</p> <p><b>heroes</b> [4] - 36:4, 46:11, 56:14, 56:18</p> <p><b>high</b> [2] - 41:13, 60:22</p> <p><b>highlighted</b> [1] - 29:23</p> <p><b>Highway</b> [3] - 33:10, 35:7, 50:9</p> <p><b>hired</b> [3] - 14:11, 17:18, 21:24</p> <p><b>hit</b> [3] - 20:5, 21:8, 21:19</p> <p><b>hoard</b> [1] - 61:14</p> <p><b>hold</b> [1] - 61:25</p> <p><b>Home</b> [3] - 31:20, 48:8, 51:3</p> <p><b>home</b> [15] - 6:11, 23:18, 23:19, 24:2, 24:23, 32:9, 41:14, 55:21, 56:23, 60:9, 60:17, 60:18, 64:5, 65:11, 66:15</p> <p><b>homes</b> [5] - 6:13, 32:14, 32:20, 33:5, 33:7</p> <p><b>horns</b> [1] - 55:7</p> <p><b>horrific</b> [1] - 15:7</p> <p><b>hospital</b> [4] - 46:9,</p>	<p>47:15, 47:16, 65:6</p> <p><b>hospitals</b> [3] - 46:19, 47:5, 55:20</p> <p><b>hotline</b> [1] - 59:15</p> <p><b>Hotline</b> [1] - 60:2</p> <p><b>hour</b> [2] - 29:2, 29:3</p> <p><b>hours</b> [2] - 29:3, 48:6</p> <p><b>house</b> [2] - 45:10, 54:3</p> <p><b>humane</b> [3] - 21:11, 21:21, 27:9</p> <p><b>hurdles</b> [1] - 35:22</p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>I</b></p> <p><b>i.e</b> [1] - 29:2</p> <p><b>idea</b> [2] - 62:6, 62:7</p> <p><b>identify</b> [2] - 7:2, 8:5</p> <p><b>illness</b> [3] - 15:12, 15:16, 15:21</p> <p><b>imagine</b> [1] - 54:19</p> <p><b>IMBROTO</b> [14] - 2:8, 7:13, 8:25, 10:2, 12:7, 20:18, 22:6, 31:13, 31:15, 32:16, 34:11, 41:6, 42:22, 43:4</p> <p><b>Imbroto</b> [15] - 7:12, 7:14, 9:4, 9:25, 10:3, 12:10, 20:20, 22:5, 31:16, 32:11, 35:3, 36:21, 40:2, 41:5, 42:23</p> <p><b>Imbroto's</b> [1] - 37:4</p> <p><b>immune</b> [1] - 65:18</p> <p><b>implementing</b> [1] - 18:19</p> <p><b>important</b> [9] - 18:12, 34:20, 35:3, 35:4, 38:7, 38:16, 45:6, 52:6, 54:7</p> <p><b>impossible</b> [1] - 53:14</p> <p><b>impressed</b> [1] - 33:23</p> <p><b>IN</b> [2] - 1:3, 69:18</p> <p><b>included</b> [1] - 54:25</p> <p><b>including</b> [4] - 16:11, 18:6, 43:16, 64:21</p> <p><b>incredibly</b> [1] - 51:7</p> <p><b>incurable</b> [1] - 21:9</p> <p><b>incurred</b> [1] - 25:8</p> <p><b>independent</b> [2] - 17:21, 18:3</p> <p><b>indicated</b> [1] - 22:19</p> <p><b>individuals</b> [1] - 4:8</p> <p><b>industry</b> [1] - 46:5</p> <p><b>inform</b> [1] - 22:23</p> <p><b>information</b> [18] - 6:18, 6:21, 19:12, 22:4, 30:14, 47:23, 47:24, 48:11, 48:12,</p>	<p>48:21, 58:2, 58:4, 59:6, 59:14, 60:14, 61:3, 61:6</p> <p><b>initiated</b> [1] - 28:21</p> <p><b>input</b> [1] - 29:16</p> <p><b>inside</b> [1] - 49:14</p> <p><b>inspect</b> [1] - 30:11</p> <p><b>Inspector</b> [7] - 25:22, 26:9, 27:13, 29:5, 30:7, 31:8</p> <p><b>inspiration</b> [3] - 55:12, 55:13, 55:14</p> <p><b>instances</b> [1] - 37:20</p> <p><b>intend</b> [1] - 32:7</p> <p><b>intense</b> [1] - 60:21</p> <p><b>interaction</b> [1] - 50:15</p> <p><b>interest</b> [2] - 21:16, 28:11</p> <p><b>interested</b> [1] - 69:16</p> <p><b>internet</b> [1] - 20:15</p> <p><b>introduce</b> [1] - 62:25</p> <p><b>introducing</b> [1] - 64:16</p> <p><b>issues</b> [4] - 28:2, 28:6, 47:4, 59:10</p> <p><b>items</b> [3] - 49:4, 49:11, 49:12</p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>J</b></p> <p><b>January</b> [1] - 44:13</p> <p><b>Jeff</b> [8] - 38:19, 39:2, 39:8, 43:18, 57:15, 57:16, 58:20, 67:25</p> <p><b>Jeffery</b> [1] - 57:21</p> <p><b>JEFFREY</b> [1] - 2:13</p> <p><b>Jericho</b> [1] - 60:13</p> <p><b>job</b> [11] - 5:14, 6:2, 19:22, 35:25, 36:8, 38:22, 40:12, 41:2, 47:17, 49:20, 50:9</p> <p><b>jobs</b> [1] - 67:13</p> <p><b>Joe</b> [2] - 51:8, 67:22</p> <p><b>Johnson</b> [11] - 7:9, 9:21, 9:23, 11:7, 12:9, 12:18, 37:3, 38:6, 39:25, 40:19, 42:20</p> <p><b>JOHNSON</b> [13] - 2:7, 7:10, 8:24, 9:3, 9:22, 11:6, 12:6, 12:19, 12:24, 37:2, 40:20, 42:19, 43:5</p> <p><b>joined</b> [1] - 6:4</p> <p><b>joining</b> [1] - 38:21</p> <p><b>joking</b> [1] - 61:23</p> <p><b>Jone's</b> [1] - 59:23</p> <p><b>JOSEPH</b> [1] - 1:12</p> <p><b>judicial</b> [1] - 33:4</p> <p><b>jump</b> [1] - 51:15</p>	<p><b>justify</b> [2] - 25:23, 28:19</p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>K</b></p> <p><b>keep</b> [14] - 5:19, 14:20, 36:13, 38:13, 39:6, 45:2, 45:3, 49:4, 52:12, 52:14, 57:3, 57:4, 57:13</p> <p><b>keeping</b> [2] - 38:12, 57:6</p> <p><b>kept</b> [1] - 15:5</p> <p><b>Kevin</b> [3] - 23:12, 25:11, 25:15</p> <p><b>kidding</b> [1] - 62:4</p> <p><b>kids</b> [4] - 62:13, 63:19, 66:16, 66:25</p> <p><b>kind</b> [3] - 44:16, 48:20</p> <p><b>kindness</b> [1] - 38:3</p> <p><b>kinds</b> [2] - 20:7, 48:11</p> <p><b>knock</b> [1] - 33:4</p> <p><b>known</b> [1] - 67:14</p> <p><b>knows</b> [1] - 8:6</p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>L</b></p> <p><b>LABRIOLA</b> [5] - 2:10, 7:17, 10:9, 41:25, 43:9</p> <p><b>Labriola</b> [6] - 7:16, 7:18, 10:8, 10:10, 41:24, 42:2</p> <p><b>Lacarta</b> [1] - 40:23</p> <p><b>lack</b> [1] - 18:14</p> <p><b>ladies</b> [1] - 50:8</p> <p><b>LaMarca</b> [5] - 5:5, 6:23, 39:20, 43:17, 68:2</p> <p><b>LAMARCA</b> [43] - 1:13, 7:5, 7:8, 7:11, 7:15, 7:19, 7:23, 8:20, 9:2, 9:12, 9:15, 9:20, 9:24, 10:4, 10:7, 10:11, 10:15, 10:19, 11:17, 11:23, 12:3, 12:8, 13:5, 14:3, 22:14, 23:3, 23:12, 23:16, 25:3, 25:15, 26:5, 27:18, 27:22, 39:22, 40:18, 41:4, 41:19, 41:23, 42:3, 42:6, 42:10, 61:20, 64:24</p> <p><b>landowner</b> [1] - 24:19</p> <p><b>lash</b> [1] - 54:2</p> <p><b>last</b> [5] - 18:13, 24:10, 27:21, 64:9, 64:10</p> <p><b>lasting</b> [1] - 62:23</p> <p><b>laugh</b> [1] - 62:5</p>
--	--	--	--	--	---	--	--	---

laughing [1] - 55:6  
 launched [1] - 48:10  
**LAURA** [1] - 2:11  
**Laurie** [1] - 40:22  
**law** [3] - 3:20, 3:21, 58:18  
**Law** [3] - 4:10, 4:11, 15:17  
**laws** [1] - 5:23  
**layer** [1] - 27:16  
**lead** [1] - 51:22  
**leaders** [1] - 66:2  
**leadership** [3] - 5:15, 36:6, 44:4  
**leading** [1] - 35:17  
**least** [4] - 16:3, 24:22, 36:9, 45:7  
**leave** [3] - 43:25, 62:23, 66:23  
**led** [1] - 49:9  
**leftovers** [1] - 56:4  
**legal** [1] - 31:22  
**Legal** [1] - 33:11  
**Lenz** [1] - 49:10  
**Leslie** [1] - 35:13  
**letter** [6] - 14:5, 18:24, 18:25, 19:3, 19:8, 20:9  
**letters** [1] - 19:10  
**level** [2] - 30:23, 31:9  
**leveled** [1] - 33:19  
**license** [1] - 48:12  
**licensed** [3] - 20:2, 20:3, 21:23  
**Life** [1] - 32:13  
**life** [6] - 21:3, 45:21, 62:15, 63:6, 65:5, 66:20  
**life-ending** [1] - 21:3  
**light** [4] - 18:12, 28:2, 30:22, 55:6  
**limboed** [1] - 32:2  
**liner** [1] - 63:21  
**lines** [2] - 46:14, 47:14  
**Lisa** [1] - 14:7  
**list** [1] - 27:21  
**listen** [6] - 19:12, 62:16, 62:17, 62:18, 62:20, 63:8  
**listening** [2] - 63:3, 63:24  
**live** [2] - 48:8, 51:4  
**live-chat** [1] - 48:8  
**living** [1] - 30:25  
**local** [1] - 46:19  
**located** [1] - 60:12  
**locations** [1] - 34:7  
**look** [7] - 16:8, 17:8, 18:18, 30:8, 55:3,

56:14, 61:4  
**loss** [1] - 36:3  
**Lou** [4] - 14:7, 33:7, 34:9, 35:3  
**loud** [1] - 7:3  
**LOUIS** [1] - 2:8  
**love** [9] - 30:25, 45:24, 47:19, 62:25, 63:6, 64:14, 66:4, 67:3, 68:16  
**loved** [6] - 44:25, 45:17, 52:24, 63:17, 64:5, 67:11  
**lover** [2] - 62:8, 62:12  
**Luliucci** [1] - 37:10

### M

**Maccarone** [2] - 35:13, 35:15  
**MAIER** [5] - 2:11, 7:21, 10:13, 42:5, 43:7  
**Maier** [5] - 7:20, 7:21, 10:12, 10:13, 42:4  
**mail** [4] - 27:19, 27:21, 57:18, 57:21  
**mails** [2] - 13:2, 25:11  
**maintained** [1] - 15:12  
**Maintenance** [1] - 61:11  
**man** [1] - 55:6  
**manner** [1] - 5:22  
**March** [6] - 1:8, 14:12, 14:15, 39:19, 44:9, 69:19  
**Markets** [1] - 15:17  
**marriage** [1] - 69:15  
**masks** [1] - 46:17  
**Mason** [6] - 54:21, 55:2, 55:8, 55:9, 55:21, 56:12  
**mason** [2] - 55:9, 55:11  
**Matt** [5] - 3:13, 3:14, 20:12, 20:19, 68:2  
**matt** [1] - 64:15  
**matter** [1] - 69:17  
**MATTER** [1] - 1:3  
**MATTHEW** [2] - 1:14, 2:4  
**McCaffrey** [1] - 36:7  
**McKenna** [2] - 23:13, 25:11  
**McKenna's** [1] - 31:17  
**means** [3] - 56:8, 56:9, 64:6  
**meant** [1] - 63:14  
**meanwhile** [1] - 67:19  
**measures** [1] - 4:14  
**media** [1] - 16:18

**medical** [7] - 15:10, 15:23, 25:7, 26:16, 29:7, 29:18, 47:4  
**meet** [1] - 4:13  
**Meeting** [1] - 41:10  
**meeting** [13] - 4:3, 6:8, 14:16, 28:5, 29:14, 30:15, 36:2, 36:14, 38:9, 42:18, 42:21, 46:7, 63:6  
**meetings** [2] - 19:13, 21:14  
**Meetings** [1] - 4:11  
**member** [1] - 22:19  
**members** [1] - 15:9  
**members** [19] - 3:5, 4:5, 6:5, 6:25, 9:8, 12:15, 22:13, 31:4, 33:8, 34:10, 38:10, 40:11, 41:11, 43:15, 43:24, 44:6, 44:24, 54:25, 67:23  
**memories** [5] - 63:23, 64:8, 64:11, 64:13  
**memory** [1] - 62:23  
**mental** [2] - 45:14, 52:7  
**mentioned** [3] - 40:8, 51:3, 57:15  
**Meryl** [1] - 14:7  
**Mia** [3] - 16:11, 16:17, 16:22  
**MICHELE** [1] - 2:7  
**Michele** [2] - 12:18, 37:10  
**microphone** [1] - 25:13  
**microphoned** [1] - 6:10  
**might** [3] - 58:10, 62:7, 62:10  
**million** [1] - 15:22  
**mind** [1] - 66:11  
**mine** [1] - 65:19  
**misery** [1] - 21:13  
**mitigate** [1] - 59:10  
**mobile** [2] - 59:19, 59:20  
**modified** [1] - 4:10  
**mom** [1] - 56:12  
**moment** [2] - 38:25, 46:4  
**money** [5] - 24:21, 27:6, 58:17, 58:19  
**Monteagudo** [1] - 1:17  
**MONTEAGUDO** [2] - 69:6, 69:22  
**month** [1] - 16:21  
**months** [2] - 5:13, 16:3

**morale** [1] - 35:20  
**moratorium** [3] - 14:21, 15:5, 20:23  
**morning** [2] - 33:14, 63:4  
**most** [4] - 5:24, 17:11, 54:24, 68:7  
**mother** [1] - 37:9  
**mother's** [1] - 67:9  
**mothers** [1] - 61:18  
**Motion** [1] - 12:24  
**motion** [13] - 8:21, 9:2, 10:19, 11:16, 11:18, 11:25, 12:4, 12:8, 39:22, 42:10, 42:18, 42:21, 42:24  
**motion..** [1] - 8:23  
**move** [1] - 61:3  
**moved** [2] - 8:24, 12:6  
**MR** [68] - 3:16, 3:23, 4:2, 4:21, 7:5, 7:8, 7:11, 7:13, 7:15, 7:17, 7:19, 7:23, 8:20, 8:25, 9:2, 9:12, 9:15, 9:20, 9:24, 10:2, 10:4, 10:5, 10:7, 10:9, 10:11, 10:15, 10:19, 11:17, 11:23, 12:3, 12:7, 12:8, 13:5, 14:3, 20:17, 20:18, 22:6, 22:14, 23:3, 23:12, 23:16, 25:3, 25:15, 26:5, 27:18, 27:22, 31:13, 31:15, 32:16, 34:11, 39:10, 39:22, 40:18, 41:4, 41:6, 41:19, 41:20, 41:23, 41:25, 42:3, 42:6, 42:10, 42:22, 43:4, 43:6, 43:9, 61:20, 64:24  
**MS** [20] - 7:10, 7:21, 7:25, 8:24, 9:3, 9:22, 10:13, 10:17, 11:6, 12:6, 12:19, 12:24, 37:2, 40:20, 42:5, 42:8, 42:19, 43:5, 43:7, 43:8  
**music** [10] - 62:8, 62:12, 62:24, 63:2, 63:16, 64:6, 64:16, 64:17, 64:23, 65:21  
**musical** [1] - 66:25  
**musician** [2] - 62:9, 62:11  
**must** [3] - 18:20, 21:22, 29:5

### N

**names** [1] - 19:9  
**Nassau** [3] - 24:12, 24:13, 24:21  
**nasty** [1] - 37:21  
**nature** [1] - 29:20  
**nay** [1] - 43:12  
**nays** [2] - 10:22, 42:13  
**need** [8] - 6:17, 19:15, 27:9, 37:23, 39:7, 45:11, 51:20, 60:25  
**needed** [2] - 26:19, 30:16  
**needs** [1] - 50:19  
**neighbor** [1] - 65:16  
**neighboring** [2] - 15:19, 18:2  
**neighbors** [1] - 23:20  
**new** [6] - 38:23, 44:11, 44:12, 48:7, 66:7, 66:22  
**NEW** [1] - 69:3  
**New** [9] - 1:6, 2:4, 4:9, 15:16, 20:2, 21:23, 24:8, 60:13, 69:7  
**next** [1] - 47:12  
**nice** [3] - 37:16, 37:25, 65:15  
**night** [2] - 57:13, 64:24  
**nobody** [2] - 13:23, 44:13  
**non** [2] - 15:11, 15:15  
**non-treatable** [2] - 15:11, 15:15  
**normal** [1] - 56:3  
**normally** [1] - 60:23  
**North** [1] - 60:12  
**Notary** [1] - 69:6  
**note** [1] - 28:8  
**noted** [1] - 68:19  
**notes** [1] - 63:21  
**NOTICE** [1] - 1:2  
**Number** [4] - 8:23, 10:20, 14:16, 24:5  
**number** [7] - 26:3, 32:19, 41:13, 47:8, 48:2, 50:21, 52:3  
**Numbers** [1] - 42:11  
**numbers** [1] - 59:17  
**numerous** [2] - 21:14, 28:6  
**nurse** [1] - 65:7  
**nurses** [1] - 46:7

### O

**objections** [1] - 28:9  
**observe** [1] - 68:15

**obviously** [1] - 15:14  
**occurred** [2] - 26:12, 28:23  
**October** [1] - 27:3  
**OF** [6] - 1:2, 1:3, 1:4, 2:3, 69:3, 69:4  
**offer** [1] - 37:8  
**offered** [1] - 17:6  
**office** [12] - 3:15, 5:18, 11:10, 13:3, 13:4, 21:7, 30:11, 37:11, 57:17, 59:7, 68:4  
**officer** [1] - 53:6  
**Officer** [1] - 36:3  
**officers** [1] - 37:17  
**officials** [3] - 38:11, 40:8, 43:16  
**oil** [1] - 49:16  
**old** [4] - 54:9, 54:20, 63:2  
**Old** [1] - 49:21  
**once** [3] - 14:6, 31:2, 53:15  
**one** [27] - 5:16, 15:8, 16:21, 27:18, 32:12, 35:24, 36:5, 39:15, 44:17, 44:18, 45:8, 45:17, 48:19, 52:2, 52:13, 54:5, 61:5, 61:16, 62:17, 62:18, 62:19, 62:20, 63:25, 65:3, 65:12, 68:13, 68:16  
**ones** [6] - 44:25, 52:24, 63:17, 64:6, 64:13, 67:12  
**online** [3] - 6:4, 22:4, 41:12  
**open** [8] - 15:2, 36:17, 38:14, 45:3, 51:19, 52:11, 52:15, 61:9  
**Open** [1] - 4:11  
**opened** [2] - 36:2, 45:4  
**operating** [1] - 15:3  
**operation** [2] - 5:2, 49:25  
**operations** [1] - 61:7  
**operators** [1] - 35:8  
**opinion** [1] - 25:24  
**opportunity** [6] - 6:15, 9:7, 16:24, 43:22, 51:15, 61:17  
**opposed** [1] - 43:11  
**order** [1] - 24:16  
**ordinary** [1] - 4:2  
**organization** [1] - 60:10  
**otherwise** [1] - 4:16  
**outcome** [1] - 69:16

**output** [1] - 35:21  
**outreach** [2] - 15:24, 16:19  
**overall** [1] - 59:9  
**overview** [1] - 36:16  
**owe** [1] - 5:12  
**own** [1] - 45:21  
**OYSTER** [2] - 1:4, 2:3  
**oyster** [1] - 1:6  
**Oyster** [14] - 2:4, 3:8, 6:6, 24:17, 28:5, 34:2, 40:14, 47:22, 54:23, 56:10, 57:20, 65:23, 66:8, 67:20  
**oysterbay** [1] - 48:18  
**oysterbaytown.com** [3] - 6:19, 48:19, 58:5

**P**

**p.m** [1] - 33:15  
**pad** [1] - 48:4  
**paid** [1] - 58:14  
**paint** [1] - 49:16  
**pandemic** [1] - 44:17  
**paper** [1] - 49:12  
**parade** [1] - 55:2  
**parents** [1] - 44:24  
**Park** [1] - 59:23  
**park** [2] - 51:13, 57:7  
**parks** [12] - 37:19, 38:14, 45:2, 45:4, 51:18, 51:23, 51:24, 52:2, 52:3, 52:11, 52:15, 54:5  
**Parks** [3] - 51:6, 51:8, 51:25  
**parks'** [1] - 51:12  
**part** [7] - 11:12, 13:17, 18:10, 19:11, 27:6, 44:23, 52:6  
**participating** [2] - 6:7, 41:14  
**particularly** [1] - 18:12  
**parties** [1] - 69:14  
**party** [1] - 54:14  
**PAs** [1] - 46:7  
**passed** [1] - 63:10  
**passes** [2] - 10:21, 42:12  
**passions** [1] - 67:3  
**past** [2] - 16:24, 18:8  
**pasta** [1] - 56:2  
**patience** [2] - 52:25, 66:13  
**patient** [1] - 47:12  
**patients** [2] - 47:2, 47:8  
**pay** [2] - 57:24, 58:21  
**paying** [1] - 27:7

**payment** [2] - 28:15, 57:19  
**payments** [1] - 48:13  
**penalty** [1] - 58:9  
**people** [26] - 8:12, 18:25, 19:9, 21:14, 30:22, 37:18, 41:13, 44:19, 44:20, 45:21, 46:9, 46:16, 46:18, 47:23, 49:3, 49:9, 53:18, 54:22, 55:6, 55:19, 56:7, 56:12, 56:25, 57:12, 58:22, 59:20  
**people's** [1] - 52:7  
**per** [4] - 12:24, 28:15, 29:2, 29:3  
**percent** [2] - 5:3, 55:18  
**performance** [1] - 29:8  
**performed** [6] - 5:21, 23:8, 24:9, 24:10, 25:9, 31:11  
**perhaps** [1] - 53:8  
**period** [1] - 13:15  
**permanent** [1] - 19:11  
**permission** [2] - 33:3, 33:4  
**permit** [2] - 4:12, 48:11  
**permits** [1] - 5:20  
**person** [5] - 24:20, 54:13, 58:23, 59:4, 65:4  
**personal** [1] - 49:12  
**personnel** [1] - 46:8  
**pertaining** [1] - 25:6  
**pesticides** [1] - 49:16  
**phenomenal** [3] - 36:8, 40:12, 50:9  
**phone** [7] - 22:20, 36:9, 38:20, 47:14, 48:5, 59:17, 61:24  
**physical** [2] - 45:12, 52:8  
**pick** [3] - 48:25, 62:13, 62:15  
**pick-ups** [1] - 48:25  
**picked** [1] - 50:19  
**picking** [1] - 50:22  
**piece** [1] - 33:16  
**Pinto** [1] - 51:8  
**place** [6] - 14:22, 14:23, 15:5, 21:6, 29:18, 30:5  
**placed** [1] - 49:14  
**placement** [1] - 24:12  
**Planning** [1] - 35:12  
**plastic** [1] - 49:14

**play** [3] - 62:10, 62:13, 65:21  
**playgrounds** [2] - 52:16, 57:8  
**playing** [2] - 53:8, 66:24  
**point** [4] - 21:13, 25:13, 38:7, 58:12  
**police** [1] - 56:20  
**positive** [2] - 16:18, 18:19  
**post** [1] - 16:17  
**postpone** [2] - 25:21, 26:8  
**PPE** [1] - 46:17  
**practices** [4] - 17:13, 17:17, 17:25, 18:9  
**practicing** [2] - 37:22, 65:13  
**PRAVATO** [2] - 2:13, 39:10  
**Pravato** [8] - 38:19, 39:2, 39:8, 43:18, 57:16, 57:21, 58:20, 67:25  
**prayer** [1] - 46:3  
**praying** [1] - 55:16  
**prematurely** [1] - 17:13  
**prepared** [1] - 40:7  
**PRESENT** [1] - 2:6  
**present** [10] - 4:5, 7:3, 7:7, 7:10, 7:14, 7:18, 7:22, 8:2, 11:14, 20:13  
**presented** [1] - 28:16  
**presently** [1] - 16:13  
**prevalent** [1] - 18:14  
**prevent** [2] - 4:15, 4:16  
**private** [1] - 17:15  
**Pro** [3] - 60:11, 60:12, 60:15  
**procedure** [1] - 3:18  
**procedures** [1] - 3:12  
**proceedings** [2] - 5:10, 31:22  
**process** [11] - 18:11, 19:17, 20:15, 31:22, 32:7, 34:4, 44:22, 52:7, 53:3, 60:5, 66:2  
**processes** [1] - 61:12  
**professional** [3] - 13:14, 19:15, 21:6  
**professionals** [2] - 25:25, 53:10  
**Program** [1] - 31:20  
**proof** [1] - 26:11  
**propel** [1] - 67:17

**proper** [1] - 14:22  
**properly** [1] - 19:19  
**properties** [1] - 34:15  
**property** [6] - 23:6, 23:23, 24:7, 31:19, 33:17, 38:24  
**protect** [9] - 39:4, 39:5, 44:21, 52:23, 56:24, 57:10, 65:12, 65:20, 68:13  
**protection** [1] - 27:16  
**protects** [2] - 59:5, 65:14  
**protocols** [2] - 14:22, 17:25  
**proud** [1] - 52:4  
**prove** [1] - 19:21  
**proves** [1] - 31:2  
**provide** [1] - 46:17  
**providing** [2] - 34:20, 34:22  
**public** [25] - 3:20, 4:12, 6:16, 8:6, 15:2, 15:13, 31:5, 31:9, 35:5, 35:24, 36:20, 37:17, 39:4, 40:16, 41:11, 46:23, 49:8, 50:13, 50:15, 50:20, 51:11, 53:5, 56:19, 59:15, 68:6  
**Public** [3] - 37:12, 47:25, 69:7  
**PUBLIC** [1] - 1:2  
**pursuant** [1] - 4:9  
**push** [4] - 58:11, 65:10, 67:16, 68:12  
**put** [9] - 14:22, 20:8, 22:3, 41:8, 43:20, 48:4, 52:21, 52:22, 58:24  
**putting** [1] - 60:7

**Q**

**qualifications** [1] - 20:21  
**qualified** [1] - 19:22  
**Quality** [1] - 32:12  
**questions** [8] - 9:9, 11:2, 11:20, 12:13, 22:10, 22:21, 39:13, 66:6  
**quickly** [1] - 17:13  
**quiet** [1] - 46:4  
**quite** [9] - 29:22, 30:24, 33:24, 37:21, 44:13, 45:13, 47:18, 55:23, 63:11

**R**

**rang** [1] - 44:12  
**rated** [1] - 51:25  
**reach** [2] - 63:18, 66:17  
**reaching** [1] - 3:21  
**read** [9] - 13:7, 13:21, 13:25, 14:5, 14:8, 19:8, 19:10, 28:17, 63:21  
**ready** [1] - 63:5  
**realize** [2] - 53:13, 56:15  
**really** [5] - 29:24, 38:3, 40:24, 41:16, 65:15  
**reason** [1] - 57:9  
**reasonable** [1] - 16:8  
**receive** [2] - 16:3, 30:12  
**received** [1] - 11:11  
**Receiver** [6] - 2:13, 43:17, 57:17, 57:20, 59:7, 67:24  
**receiver** [1] - 38:18  
**recent** [2] - 15:7, 16:16  
**recently** [1] - 48:9  
**recognize** [3] - 56:17, 56:18, 63:7  
**recognizing** [1] - 4:5  
**recommendations** [1] - 52:20  
**recommending** [1] - 17:14  
**record** [10] - 11:13, 13:2, 13:8, 14:2, 19:11, 22:18, 26:10, 39:14, 63:20, 69:11  
**records** [2] - 15:10, 16:10  
**recovery** [1] - 55:18  
**recreation** [2] - 45:12, 52:6  
**recycling** [2] - 49:2, 49:8  
**reduced** [1] - 57:25  
**refer** [1] - 27:12  
**referred** [2] - 24:11, 31:21  
**reflect** [2] - 22:18, 39:14  
**refused** [1] - 14:24  
**regard** [2] - 11:11, 40:21  
**regarding** [1] - 16:6  
**regular** [4] - 8:19, 39:18, 48:25, 49:3  
**regulations** [2] - 3:22, 38:14

**reimburse** [1] - 24:16  
**reimbursed** [1] - 24:24  
**related** [2] - 54:11, 69:14  
**relates** [2] - 13:20, 22:25  
**remain** [1] - 51:19  
**remarks** [1] - 38:8  
**remember** [6] - 44:18, 46:4, 47:5, 57:11, 64:11, 68:16  
**remembering** [1] - 57:3  
**remind** [3] - 6:16, 49:3, 65:13  
**reminds** [1] - 46:2  
**removal** [2] - 24:3, 50:7  
**repairs** [2] - 50:4, 50:5  
**repeat** [1] - 12:20  
**report** [1] - 30:13  
**Reporter** [1] - 1:18  
**represents** [1] - 26:18  
**reputable** [2] - 18:7, 21:25  
**request** [3] - 11:12, 14:24, 36:19  
**requests** [1] - 16:8  
**required** [3] - 28:24, 29:20, 31:23  
**resident** [2] - 23:15, 55:5  
**residents** [8] - 11:13, 14:4, 29:24, 37:16, 48:10, 48:15, 55:15, 66:3  
**Resolution** [14] - 8:22, 10:20, 11:11, 13:6, 13:11, 14:16, 23:4, 25:4, 26:15, 27:23, 28:12, 39:23, 40:21, 42:11  
**resolution** [10] - 13:11, 13:12, 13:21, 22:12, 23:5, 24:5, 24:6, 25:5, 26:3, 39:18  
**resolutions** [13] - 9:10, 11:3, 11:19, 12:2, 12:4, 12:14, 22:10, 22:16, 22:22, 22:25, 36:25, 41:18  
**resolve** [2] - 31:3, 39:3  
**resource** [1] - 58:6  
**resources** [2] - 39:7, 48:14  
**respect** [3] - 38:2, 40:13, 47:17  
**respectively** [1] - 28:25

**respond** [1] - 31:17  
**responded** [1] - 13:23  
**responding** [1] - 34:17  
**responsibility** [1] - 21:11  
**rest** [1] - 30:6  
**resume** [3] - 8:10, 22:2, 50:3  
**review** [3] - 25:22, 26:11, 29:6  
**reviewed** [2] - 25:16, 26:10  
**Rich** [7] - 5:5, 6:23, 39:20, 43:17, 49:10, 61:19, 68:2  
**rich** [2] - 5:11, 64:20  
**RICHARD** [1] - 1:13  
**ripple** [5] - 64:3, 64:4, 65:3, 65:22, 67:2  
**risk** [1] - 60:8  
**road** [2] - 50:4, 50:5  
**Road** [4] - 23:7, 23:18, 24:8, 31:19  
**rock** [1] - 64:19  
**role** [2] - 44:23, 51:16  
**roles** [1] - 34:23  
**Rolls** [1] - 24:14  
**room** [2] - 4:4, 8:13  
**rooms** [1] - 46:9  
**ROZEA** [7] - 1:14, 2:4, 3:16, 3:23, 4:2, 4:21, 20:17  
**Rozea** [3] - 3:13, 20:12, 68:2  
**Ruby** [1] - 16:11  
**ruining** [1] - 23:24  
**rules** [7] - 3:9, 3:22, 5:23, 8:22, 10:20, 61:5, 68:15  
**running** [2] - 36:13, 57:14

**S**

**safe** [7] - 5:6, 5:22, 38:14, 41:22, 49:5, 52:12, 66:5  
**safely** [2] - 5:6, 39:4  
**safest** [1] - 57:22  
**safety** [10] - 6:13, 35:24, 37:17, 50:21, 51:11, 53:6, 53:11, 56:19, 59:15, 68:6  
**Safety** [2] - 37:13, 47:25  
**Saladino** [4] - 7:6, 9:5, 40:3, 67:22  
**SALADINO** [43] - 1:12, 3:2, 3:17, 3:24, 4:18,

4:24, 7:7, 8:3, 9:6, 9:13, 9:17, 10:23, 11:15, 11:21, 11:24, 12:11, 12:21, 13:9, 18:22, 20:25, 22:8, 22:17, 23:10, 23:14, 24:4, 25:12, 26:2, 26:14, 27:20, 29:11, 31:14, 32:10, 32:18, 35:2, 38:5, 39:12, 40:4, 42:15, 42:25, 43:10, 44:8, 61:21, 64:25  
**sanitation** [2] - 48:24, 49:8  
**Sanitation** [1] - 34:18  
**Savocchi** [2] - 14:13, 20:22  
**Scalera** [1] - 68:4  
**Scarpa** [1] - 40:22  
**scheduled** [1] - 14:11  
**school** [2] - 58:13, 58:18  
**scratch** [1] - 48:4  
**scrutiny** [1] - 28:13  
**Sea** [1] - 27:24  
**seated** [1] - 5:6  
**second** [3] - 8:25, 12:7, 42:23  
**seconded** [3] - 9:3, 12:9, 39:25  
**Section** [1] - 15:17  
**see** [8] - 3:5, 16:18, 16:19, 22:4, 23:17, 28:14, 50:18, 58:9  
**seeing** [1] - 16:9  
**seeking** [1] - 28:19  
**sees** [1] - 3:3  
**send** [1] - 58:25  
**sent** [1] - 19:9  
**sentiments** [1] - 37:4  
**service** [2] - 21:12, 48:7  
**services** [11] - 13:15, 21:3, 21:5, 34:20, 36:10, 46:18, 48:23, 48:24, 50:14, 50:17, 61:10  
**set** [4] - 45:5, 58:17, 69:10, 69:19  
**seven** [2] - 10:21, 42:12  
**several** [1] - 13:6  
**share** [4] - 63:16, 63:23, 64:5, 64:7  
**sharing** [3] - 64:16, 64:22, 67:3  
**shelter** [9] - 14:23, 14:25, 15:20, 16:15, 18:15, 18:18, 26:17,

40:24, 50:11  
**shelters** [1] - 18:3  
**shout** [2] - 35:14, 39:8  
**show** [2] - 30:23, 63:19  
**showing** [2] - 60:21, 60:22  
**shown** [1] - 5:14  
**shows** [1] - 56:6  
**sic** [1] - 6:10  
**sic** [1] - 32:2  
**signed** [1] - 3:6  
**signify** [2] - 43:2, 43:11  
**signs** [3] - 50:6, 55:8, 60:21  
**similar** [1] - 15:19  
**simply** [1] - 53:21  
**sing** [1] - 65:20  
**site** [1] - 33:18  
**sites** [1] - 59:22  
**situation** [4] - 15:8, 53:5, 54:18, 60:24  
**situations** [2] - 30:21, 53:24  
**six** [2] - 5:7, 45:7  
**slides** [1] - 52:23  
**smile** [1] - 65:8  
**social** [6] - 4:14, 8:14, 16:18, 37:22, 45:5, 65:14  
**sold** [1] - 24:23  
**Solid** [1] - 49:22  
**someone** [11] - 19:18, 21:4, 29:13, 53:6, 53:15, 54:2, 61:23, 65:5, 65:8, 65:17, 67:7  
**son** [1] - 54:14  
**song** [6] - 63:3, 63:7, 63:9, 63:24, 67:7, 67:9  
**songs** [4] - 62:14, 62:16, 62:17, 62:19  
**soon** [1] - 68:15  
**sorry** [2] - 9:14, 9:18  
**sort** [1] - 31:25  
**speaking** [4] - 8:7, 11:7, 13:10, 36:2  
**speaks** [3] - 20:19, 29:24, 44:23  
**special** [2] - 54:22, 63:15  
**specific** [1] - 28:9  
**spend** [1] - 27:5  
**spent** [1] - 24:14  
**spoken** [1] - 19:14  
**sports** [1] - 52:17  
**spouse** [1] - 45:17



<p><b>spread</b> [1] - 4:15  <b>spreading</b> [1] - 4:17  <b>Spring</b> [4] - 23:7,  23:18, 24:8, 31:18  <b>SS</b> [1] - 69:3  <b>staff</b> [7] - 31:12,  34:14, 34:16, 34:21,  35:4, 37:13, 51:6  <b>stamp</b> [1] - 58:24  <b>State</b> [8] - 3:7, 4:10,  20:3, 21:23, 38:15,  51:18, 59:23, 69:7  <b>STATE</b> [1] - 69:3  <b>State's</b> [1] - 52:19  <b>states</b> [2] - 25:15,  27:25  <b>States</b> [2] - 52:2,  68:10  <b>station</b> [1] - 49:24  <b>status</b> [2] - 20:23,  43:22  <b>stay</b> [5] - 41:21, 44:17,  45:7, 60:17, 60:18  <b>staying</b> [1] - 60:9  <b>stenographer</b> [1] -  68:5  <b>step</b> [2] - 32:25, 37:24  <b>STEVE</b> [1] - 2:10  <b>still</b> [7] - 34:19, 34:21,  39:5, 50:22, 56:21,  61:13, 63:17  <b>stir</b> [2] - 45:9, 52:9  <b>stir-craziness</b> [1] -  52:9  <b>stir-crazy</b> [1] - 45:9  <b>stop</b> [2] - 18:20, 37:18  <b>stores</b> [1] - 61:14  <b>strange</b> [1] - 41:7  <b>stray</b> [1] - 50:23  <b>stream</b> [1] - 49:18  <b>street</b> [1] - 50:18  <b>strength</b> [4] - 55:22,  66:12, 66:18  <b>stressed</b> [1] - 53:25  <b>strong</b> [6] - 21:16,  55:5, 65:19, 66:10,  67:21, 68:17  <b>stronger</b> [1] - 55:10  <b>strongly</b> [1] - 53:19  <b>stuff</b> [1] - 63:22  <b>success</b> [1] - 34:5  <b>suffering</b> [9] - 20:6,  20:10, 21:10, 21:18,  21:20, 37:13, 54:10,  55:20, 65:17  <b>SUFFOLK</b> [1] - 69:4  <b>supervisor</b> [2] - 7:5,  23:3  <b>Supervisor</b> [12] - 1:12,  8:20, 9:5, 13:13,</p>	<p>14:20, 20:18, 22:7,  39:11, 40:2, 42:14,  65:24, 67:22  <b>SUPERVISOR</b> [42] -  3:2, 3:17, 3:24, 4:18,  4:24, 7:7, 8:3, 9:6,  9:13, 9:17, 10:23,  11:15, 11:21, 11:24,  12:11, 12:21, 13:9,  18:22, 20:25, 22:8,  22:17, 23:10, 23:14,  24:4, 25:12, 26:2,  26:14, 27:20, 29:11,  31:14, 32:10, 32:18,  35:2, 38:5, 39:12,  40:4, 42:15, 42:25,  43:10, 44:8, 61:21,  64:25  <b>supervisor..</b> [1] -  31:13  <b>supervisors</b> [1] -  33:25  <b>supplies</b> [1] - 46:20  <b>support</b> [1] - 34:12  <b>supportive</b> [1] - 45:22  <b>Supreme</b> [1] - 32:3  <b>surgeries</b> [7] - 25:8,  28:21, 29:17, 29:20,  30:4, 30:16, 31:10  <b>surgery</b> [3] - 26:18,  27:8, 30:19  <b>survive</b> [1] - 68:12  <b>suspend</b> [2] - 8:22,  10:19  <b>swings</b> [3] - 52:22,  53:9, 57:8  <b>sworn</b> [1] - 69:10  <b>Syosset</b> [5] - 23:8,  23:13, 23:19, 23:23,  24:8  <b>system</b> [3] - 8:12,  46:24, 65:18</p>	<p><b>team</b> [8] - 29:25,  32:21, 39:2, 39:9,  40:11, 51:9, 57:16,  58:20  <b>team's</b> [1] - 29:8  <b>teams</b> [6] - 33:9,  33:10, 35:22, 36:11,  40:6, 43:20  <b>TELEPHONE</b> [1] - 2:6  <b>telephone</b> [1] - 6:9  <b>television</b> [1] - 47:10  <b>terminal</b> [2] - 15:12,  15:15  <b>terms</b> [5] - 19:25,  27:7, 35:9, 50:4,  50:14  <b>terribly</b> [1] - 21:20  <b>test</b> [1] - 60:20  <b>tested</b> [2] - 60:19,  61:2  <b>testimony</b> [1] - 69:12  <b>testing</b> [2] - 59:19,  59:21  <b>TF</b> [2] - 12:4, 42:11  <b>TF620</b> [1] - 39:23  <b>thankful</b> [1] - 46:2  <b>thanking</b> [2] - 65:24,  66:2  <b>THE</b> [2] - 1:3, 1:4  <b>theirs</b> [2] - 62:18,  62:20  <b>themselves</b> [1] - 7:2  <b>therefore</b> [1] - 39:17  <b>thick</b> [1] - 49:14  <b>THOMAS</b> [1] - 2:9  <b>thorough</b> [1] - 15:10  <b>thoughts</b> [2] - 53:16,  53:17  <b>three</b> [3] - 26:12,  62:14, 62:16  <b>throwing</b> [1] - 49:15  <b>thrown</b> [1] - 49:18  <b>Tim</b> [1] - 35:16  <b>tips</b> [1] - 6:19  <b>tissues</b> [1] - 49:12  <b>TOB</b> [2] - 67:20, 68:17  <b>today</b> [8] - 5:16, 8:9,  19:4, 25:21, 29:23,  61:8, 67:4, 68:18  <b>today's</b> [1] - 23:2  <b>together</b> [7] - 41:9,  43:20, 53:12, 56:7,  59:11, 63:14, 68:11  <b>tolerated</b> [1] - 17:16  <b>Tom</b> [1] - 40:23  <b>tomorrow's</b> [1] - 28:4  <b>took</b> [2] - 16:21, 30:5  <b>Top</b> [1] - 51:25  <b>total</b> [2] - 9:11, 24:14</p>	<p><b>totalling</b> [1] - 28:20  <b>touch</b> [2] - 61:25, 62:3  <b>tough</b> [2] - 54:18  <b>towards</b> [1] - 37:5  <b>towels</b> [1] - 49:13  <b>TOWN</b> [2] - 1:4, 2:3  <b>town</b> [9] - 6:23, 8:18,  19:16, 39:19, 51:6,  55:4, 56:11, 67:17,  68:9  <b>Town</b> [69] - 1:12, 1:13,  1:14, 3:5, 3:8, 3:14,  4:3, 5:5, 6:6, 11:9,  11:10, 13:3, 13:4,  14:14, 15:2, 15:9,  15:22, 16:7, 16:15,  17:4, 18:6, 21:24,  22:23, 23:25, 24:6,  24:14, 24:17, 25:21,  27:4, 28:5, 29:25,  30:10, 31:4, 32:22,  32:25, 34:14, 34:16,  34:21, 36:13, 36:14,  36:17, 37:11, 38:9,  38:22, 40:11, 40:14,  41:9, 43:16, 43:23,  47:21, 48:7, 48:18,  51:3, 54:12, 54:23,  55:13, 56:9, 57:20,  58:15, 59:5, 65:23,  66:3, 66:8, 66:22,  67:19, 67:24, 67:25,  68:3  <b>Town's</b> [2] - 24:23,  58:5  <b>towns</b> [2] - 4:12, 33:25  <b>trainer</b> [3] - 14:11,  17:11, 17:19  <b>trainers</b> [2] - 17:5,  18:7  <b>training</b> [5] - 13:15,  16:4, 16:10, 16:21,  20:8  <b>trainings</b> [1] - 19:20  <b>transfer</b> [1] - 49:24  <b>transmitted</b> [1] - 4:7  <b>transparency</b> [2] -  18:14, 67:15  <b>trauma</b> [2] - 28:21,  28:23  <b>traumas</b> [1] - 26:12  <b>treat</b> [1] - 38:2  <b>treatable</b> [3] - 15:11,  15:15, 15:20  <b>treatment</b> [2] - 15:23,  27:10  <b>tree</b> [1] - 50:6  <b>tremendous</b> [2] -  5:12, 32:24  <b>tremendously</b> [1] -</p>	<p>45:22  <b>truck</b> [2] - 20:5, 21:19  <b>true</b> [1] - 69:11  <b>trust</b> [1] - 18:16  <b>trying</b> [2] - 37:18,  66:15  <b>tuning</b> [1] - 41:12  <b>turn</b> [1] - 3:13  <b>turning</b> [1] - 54:20  <b>turns</b> [1] - 61:18  <b>turntable</b> [1] - 63:18  <b>TV</b> [1] - 56:5  <b>twice</b> [1] - 36:9  <b>twins</b> [1] - 64:22  <b>two</b> [5] - 3:6, 18:13,  25:10, 28:20, 59:21  <b>type</b> [1] - 19:16</p>
<b>U</b>				
<p><b>unable</b> [2] - 14:14,  17:2  <b>unanimously</b> [1] -  43:13  <b>under</b> [2] - 36:6, 38:14  <b>undoubtedly</b> [1] -  3:23  <b>unfortunate</b> [1] -  16:23  <b>unfortunately</b> [1] -  63:9  <b>unhabitable</b> [1] -  23:21  <b>unidentified</b> [1] -  16:12  <b>unique</b> [1] - 61:22  <b>United</b> [2] - 51:25,  68:9  <b>unusual</b> [1] - 3:4  <b>unusually</b> [1] - 41:13  <b>up</b> [8] - 32:25, 39:6,  47:4, 49:25, 50:19,  50:22, 54:3, 57:14  <b>update</b> [1] - 47:23  <b>updated</b> [1] - 6:21  <b>updates</b> [2] - 47:11,  58:4  <b>ups</b> [1] - 48:25  <b>upset</b> [1] - 66:14  <b>usual</b> [1] - 5:8  <b>utilities</b> [1] - 33:22  <b>utmost</b> [2] - 40:13,  40:15</p>				
<b>V</b>				
<p><b>variety</b> [1] - 61:12  <b>vehicles</b> [1] - 56:22  <b>vet</b> [2] - 18:10, 25:24  <b>veterinarian</b> [3] - 20:2,</p>				

<p>20:3, 21:24  <b>veterinarian's</b> [1] - 21:7  <b>veterinarians</b> [2] - 18:8, 31:12  <b>vetted</b> [1] - 31:7  <b>VIA</b> [1] - 2:6  <b>VICKI</b> [1] - 2:12  <b>vinyl</b> [1] - 63:20  <b>violate</b> [1] - 15:16  <b>virtual</b> [1] - 41:9  <b>virtually</b> [2] - 4:13, 6:4  <b>Virus</b> [2] - 4:7, 59:25  <b>voice</b> [2] - 7:3, 22:20  <b>voiced</b> [1] - 39:15  <b>voices</b> [6] - 14:18, 19:4, 19:5, 19:6, 19:24, 20:14  <b>volunteers</b> [1] - 18:5  <b>vote</b> [11] - 9:4, 9:19, 11:5, 22:13, 27:4, 39:17, 39:21, 40:2, 40:17, 40:20, 41:17  <b>votes</b> [2] - 28:10, 42:2  <b>voting</b> [2] - 6:8, 25:21</p>	<p><b>wholeheartedly</b> [1] - 40:17  <b>wine</b> [1] - 62:2  <b>wish</b> [3] - 29:9, 41:21, 55:15  <b>witness</b> [2] - 69:9, 69:12  <b>WITNESS</b> [1] - 69:18  <b>witnessed</b> [1] - 54:8  <b>wondered</b> [1] - 25:17  <b>wonderful</b> [4] - 6:2, 41:2, 54:13, 65:25  <b>wonderfully</b> [1] - 55:5  <b>word</b> [1] - 48:19  <b>words</b> [1] - 53:16  <b>workers</b> [2] - 38:2, 40:23  <b>works</b> [1] - 49:9  <b>Wow</b> [1] - 63:7  <b>wrecked</b> [2] - 23:18, 23:22  <b>write</b> [1] - 57:19  <b>written</b> [1] - 58:24</p>
<b>W</b>	<b>Y</b>
<p><b>wait</b> [2] - 30:17, 30:18  <b>waiting</b> [1] - 58:9  <b>walk</b> [3] - 45:15, 54:4  <b>WALSH</b> [5] - 2:12, 7:25, 10:17, 42:8, 43:8  <b>Walsh</b> [6] - 7:24, 7:25, 10:16, 10:17, 42:7, 42:8  <b>wash</b> [1] - 61:17  <b>waste</b> [3] - 49:16, 49:18, 50:2  <b>Waste</b> [1] - 49:22  <b>wasting</b> [1] - 60:7  <b>watched</b> [2] - 33:9, 56:5  <b>watching</b> [5] - 3:3, 41:14, 47:9, 47:10, 55:9  <b>ways</b> [10] - 38:23, 46:3, 46:17, 46:22, 53:23, 54:6, 57:11, 59:4, 61:4, 66:13  <b>website</b> [6] - 6:18, 48:18, 58:5, 59:6, 59:18, 60:15  <b>wedding</b> [1] - 5:21  <b>week</b> [3] - 8:16, 48:6  <b>week-by-week</b> [1] - 8:16  <b>weeks</b> [2] - 3:6, 45:11  <b>WHEREOF</b> [1] - 69:18</p>	<p><b>yard</b> [1] - 50:2  <b>year</b> [7] - 16:4, 26:25, 44:12, 54:9, 54:20, 58:22  <b>years</b> [4] - 18:13, 37:12, 63:9, 67:5  <b>yelling</b> [1] - 66:16  <b>yesterday</b> [1] - 61:23  <b>YORK</b> [1] - 69:3  <b>York</b> [9] - 1:6, 2:4, 4:10, 15:16, 20:3, 21:23, 24:8, 60:13, 69:7  <b>young</b> [3] - 54:10, 55:4, 55:5  <b>yourself</b> [3] - 8:6, 53:22, 60:8</p>
	<b>Z</b>
	<p><b>zero</b> [2] - 10:22, 42:13  <b>Zike</b> [1] - 35:16  <b>Zombie</b> [1] - 31:20  <b>zombie</b> [4] - 24:2, 32:8, 32:14, 34:7</p>